BENTLEY CRICKET CLUB



Yearbook 2023/24

www.bentleycc.com

Table of Contents

Ladders	2
Presidents Report	3
Coaches Report	4
Chairman of Selectors Report	5
1st Side Report	7
1st Side Batting and Partnerships	9
1st Side Bowling	10
250 Matches - Omid Fanayan	11
100 Matches - Cameron Daw	12
100 Matches - Matthew Lockyer	13
2nd Side Report	14
2nd Side Batting and Partnerships	15
2nd Side Bowling	16
150 Matches - Mauneek Solanki	17
100 Matches - Andrew Stace	18
Newest Blues	19
3rd Side Report	20
3rd Side Batting	21
3rd Side Partnerships and Bowling	22
200 Matches - Cam McNab	23
4th Side Report	24
4th Side Batting and Partnerships	25
4th Side Bowling	26
One Day Side Report	27
One Day Side Batting	29
One Day Side Partnerships and Bowling	30
250 Matches - Peter Smith	31
150 Matches - Jay Smith	32
Club Roles	33
Grade Awards	34
Season Batting	35
Season Bowling	37
Ralph Dungey Points	39
Consistency Award Points	40
Career Batting (current players only)	41
Career Bowling (current players only)	43
Milestones Achieved	45
Milestones Achievable 2023/24	46
Sponsors	49

Ladders

1st Grade	Team	Р	W	L	Т	D	Points
	Murdoch University Melville	12	10	2	0	0	88
	Wembley	12	8	4	0	0	80
	Swanbourne	12	7	4	1	0	74
	North Perth	12	7	4	1	0	68
	Bentley	12	6	5	0	0	63
	Balcatta	12	6	5	0	0	52
	Bassendean	12	4	7	0	0	41
	Swan Valley	12	4	8	0	0	38
	Kalamunda	12	3	9	0	0	28
	Fremantle Mosman Park	12	3	8	0	0	26
3rd Grade	Team	Р	W	L	Т	D	Points
	Fremantle Mosman Park	12	10	2	0	0	108
	Wembley	12	11	1	0	0	106
	Balcatta	12	7	5	0	0	72
	Bassendean	12	8	4	0	0	70
	North Perth	12	6	6	0	0	52
	Swanbourne	12	4	7	1	0	48
	Kalamunda	12	5	7	0	0	46
	Bentley	12	4	7	1	0	40
	Murdoch University Melville	12	3	9	0	0	32
	Swan Valley	12	1	11	0	0	8
5th Grade	Team	Р	W	L	Т	D	Points
	Wembley	12	8	4	0	0	74
	Murdoch University Melville	12	8	4	0	0	74
	Subiaco Marist	12	8	4	0	0	72
	Bedford Morley	12	8	4	0	0	72
	Western Suburbs	12	7	5	0	0	60
	Applecross	12	5	7	0	0	46
	Swanbourne	12	3	9	0	0	26
	Bentley	12	1	11	0	0	8
One Day 4	Toom	Р	W	I	т	D	Points Ave
One Day 4	Bassendean	 17	15	2	0	0	7.06
	Balcatta	17	13	4	0	0	6.12
	Western Suburbs	17	8	4 9	0	0	3.77
	Bentley	17	8	8	0	0	3.77 3.77
	Kalamunda	17	o 7	o 9	0	0	3.29
	North Beach Carine	17	7	9 10	0	0	3.29 3.29
	Subiaco Marist	17		10			
	Whitfords		6		0	0	2.82
	whittoras	17	4	13	0	0	1.88

Presidents Report

Hello and welcome to the 2023/24 yearbook, thank you for taking the time to read, I hope you enjoy the reports and statistics contained within. I would like to start by thanking our sponsors, patrons and vice-patrons, supporters, volunteers, Life Members, committee and playing groups for their combined efforts in putting the Bentley Cricket Club on the park for our 71st season.

It was a season of difficult decisions for Bentley CC as the club's on-field presence contracted for the first time in 13 years when the call was made to withdraw our 4th XI from the 7th grade in December. This followed on from the very disappointing collapse of our junior's program in September as we went from an anticipated two weekend sides to none. This put us back at square one after 4 years of coaching and development with only a very humble Blasters program running Thursday afternoons. Those families that did participate greatly appreciated the efforts of Darren Leng, Cam McNab, Jay Smith and Lewis Hughes who donated their time to make the experience as enriching and positive as possible for the kids. At times the coaches were having as much fun as the participants!

Results-wise four finals appearances for one win but no flag is an improvement on last season. The club hosting just our second top grade grand final was a fantastic achievement from Mitch Crew's Ones but sadly we fell short of taking the pennant. The return of coach DT who had previously taken charge in 2018/19 and 2019/20 gave the top side the edge to fight back from 'almost relegated' last season to 'almost 4th' this season on the main ladder and that is something we can be very positive about. The next generation of Bentley top graders have been emerging for some years and are now racking up some big numbers, a group who I'm sure will taste success in the seasons to come. Training attendance towards the end of the season was increasingly poor from all teams and is something we hope can be reversed in 2024/25.

I have many people to thank but first mention goes to our executive committee in treasurer Darren Leng, VP Cam McNab and new secretary Tasman Harris. Everyone took on multiple roles to keep the club running and the big efforts of the Exec contributing hours at home and down at Wyong outside of training and match times are not realised by our wider membership. Andrew Stace shouldered the burden of first-year captaincy as well as finding the required number of players every Thursday in the second half of the season as Chairman of Selectors.

The other major contributors off-field were for mine Tony Magill, Steve Cairns and Steve Shearing. Tony was an able member of the committee, sourced our match balls saving the club thousands, compiled the statistics, kept a close eye on PlayHQ, offered up a room in his home the club's UK recruit Lewis Hughes and often was one of the last out the door on a Thursday or Saturday night. No favour was too large to ask.

Steve Cairns inexplicably expressed his disappointment he'd not contributed enough this season despite attending and running net sessions without fail and offering whatever assistance he could at club functions and committee meeting, all while on one good foot.

Steve Shearing continues to coordinate the Southern Outlaws O/45s Vets team who call Wyong home. He is also our spokesperson and tireless advocate with the City of Canning staff, Councilors, Mayor, and members of Parliament as he continues to push our turf training wicket proposal through the tortuous applications process. As of March 2024 we have put in our second attempt at getting the project approved and with the help of the City of Canning and our learnings from the first attempt, we hope to have a big announcement to make over the 2024 winter.

It has been an at times stressful experience as first year president but ultimately a satisfying one, I put that down to the fellowships enjoyed with the Bentley CC members throughout the season. After all, what is a cricket club for? See you all again next season.

Jay Smith

Coaches Report

I wanted to take a moment to express my heartfelt gratitude to the entire Bentley Cricket Club community for giving me the opportunity to share my coaching skills and knowledge with the club this season. It has been an incredible journey filled with growth, learning, and experiences.

I am truly grateful for the trust and support that the club has shown me, allowing me to contribute to the development and success of all teams. Together, we have witnessed significant improvements on the field, celebrated victories, and faced challenges that have taught us valuable lessons.

As we reflect on the season that has passed, I am humbled by the dedication and passion displayed by the players, and supporters of Bentley Cricket Club. Your commitment to the sport and willingness to learn and adapt have been inspiring, and I am proud to have been a part of this journey with you.

While we celebrate our accomplishments, we also acknowledge that there are areas where we can continue to grow and improve. The lessons we have learned this season will serve as valuable steppingstones as we prepare for the challenges and opportunities that the next season will bring.

I am excited about the future of Bentley Cricket Club and the potential for even greater success ahead. Together, we can continue to strive for excellence, support each other, and work towards achieving our collective goals on and off the field.

Thank you once again for the privilege of being a part of the growth and success of Bentley Cricket Club.

With sincere appreciation and gratitude.

David Taylor

Chairman of Selectors Report

From the outset, 2023/24 proved to have its challenges when it came to getting a squad together and getting 55, and then 44 on the park each Saturday. After a lacklustre 2022/23 on the recruitment front, it was a tale of deja vu – if it wasn't friends of friends committing elsewhere, it was our number one target shattering his arm in his first football game of the season (the injury occurred near the wicket block at Wyong, which made that incident the closest we've come to getting a major recruit on the pitch in the past two seasons).

Concerns about work schedules and planned overseas sojourns for key players was also an issue when formulating our squad, and a small, but important nucleus of recently involved senior players being lost to father time didn't help, but a last-minute recruitment from the UK in Wolverhampton's Lewis Hughes, found us a reliable middle-order bat which would prove to be invaluable when availability became particularly challenging. A couple of converts from Wyong's winter tenants in the Canning Tigers shored up the bowling stocks (an area in which we've traditionally struggled, of course), and with new corflutes on the neighbouring roadways alerting the locals to our presence, we eventually swelled our squad with an abundance of fresh faces.

1st Grade, under the returning leadership of Mitch Crew, had an up-and-down season, invariably missing a key member of the side most weeks but holding a spot in the top four for much of the season. Prior to Christmas, the side put together a mostly strong series of performances, the highlight being a successful chase of 318 against Balcatta at home in the first two-day fixture of the season. Whilst the middle and end portions of the season did see some wobbles, the club did memorably knock off a then-undefeated Murdoch in a one-day Semi Final at Murdoch, before succumbing to a dogged Balcatta in the OD Grand Final by 3 wickets. Having staved off relegation in the final round of 2022/23, to be in touching distance of finals until the very end of 2023/24 was a great recovery, as our 1's once again punched above their weight and showed great character – a couple of missed opportunities to put sides away was the difference in the end. 16 players represented the top side (plus Ujjwal Bhan, who brought his unique brand of bugger-all as an 11B for one game) and all acquitted themselves well – the return of Manuel Hunwick to Perth and a full season in 1st Grade from Matt Lockyer saw the two of them top the runs list with 440 and 380 respectively – Tasman Harris topping the wickets with 31, including a near-match turning 4-28 in the OD GF loss. Despite missing multiple matches owing to a trip to Pakistan, talisman Awais Mehdi picked up 25 wickets at 19 to go with 365 runs at 40.56. But for two hammerings at the hands of Swanbourne, a good season with some room for improvement.

The potential of our 2nd XI was a complete unknown going into the season – a few 2nd XI regulars from the previous year's side not returning alongside a few stalwarts being unable to commit saw the core of our most recent 3rd XI, led by Ujjwal Bhan, elevated to the 2nd XI for their first full-time foray into turf cricket. Unfortunately, the cricket often didn't live up to the standard of competition, but some fascinating results ensued throughout the season. The trademark result of the season was probably the two-day meeting with Balcatta at Jones Paskin – whilst the 1's chased down 318, the 2's did their best to turn a close-run first innings win into an outright loss, but a herculean blockathon from Bazi Rauf (0 off 51) and captain Bhan (8 off 44) ultimately thwarted Balcatta. More than once, the team was able to stare an outright loss in the face and declare that it was not this day, but by the time Round 12 rolled around, the wheels finally fell into motion for the batting order, and the team posted its best effort with the bat all season, batting almost the entire day after falling to 3-9 to post 206 in pursuit of 240. The selection carousel was in full effect, with 31 players playing in at least one match, and at the end of the day, there is no doubt that 11 people turned up to a 3rd Grade fixture and played cricket. Except for that one time at Gil Fraser Reserve. And don't ask about the One Day Semi Final.

If the 2nd XI's biggest issue was its ability to bat time and put a score on board, unfortunately there wasn't a whole lot of reinforcements on hand from the 3rd XI. Led by yours truly, the 3rd XI had an almost entirely different side to the previous couple of years as those guys were now playing in the 2's – this did mean opportunities presented for players to stamp their name on a regular spot, but with the younger players being heavily bowler-dominant and many newcomers to the club playing longer form cricket for the first time, this did mean that there was a major on a couple of players to score the bulk of the runs, and batting time proved to be a real challenge for the first half of the season. With an increasingly crippling lack of availability due to injuries or travel, fielding a competitive side in the lower three grades did prove difficult in the first half of the year – by season's end, 42 players played at least one match in the 3rd XI. However, the team never threw in the towel, and after the 4th side was folded due to lack of numbers, was much more competitive without being able to get the results, even with a couple of the original 3rd XI players being sequestered by the OD4's to strengthen their side for a finals tilt. Beyond a once-in-a-lifetime 8th wicket stand in our two-dayer against Bedford Morley, we weren't belted most weeks, but the opposition was just a little bit better than us in some facet of every match. Still, we had fun as a team and took solace in the little wins – I hope to see everyone back next year.

Unfortunately, the 4th XI had to be folded after just 6 rounds – week to week availability proved such a challenge that the club had to forfeit a two dayer and was simply aiming to find 11 able bodies for several weeks. Whilst the highlights were few in the games played, 4's captain and club treasurer Darren Leng sank the boot into Applecross one more time, scoring his first ever hundred after previously taking 7-wicket hauls in consecutive seasons against that side. Those regulars from the 4th XI folded into the 3rd XI seamlessly after the withdrawal and acquitted themselves well – Michael Beaucasin fought hard with the bat against the most hostile bowlers in 5th Grade, whilst Campbell Browne took his first wickets for the club in the 4th XI before becoming a bigger threat in the 3rd XI as the season went on, saving his best effort for the near-burglary against Western Suburbs in Round 12 with three utterly majestic castlings.

The One Day side went about their work with finals on captain Les Saxon's mind. Whilst it can be hard to predict on any given week what will happen in the One Day grades, the OD4's got most of the way to the promised land. beating every team above them and losing to all below them on the final ladder. The selected sides did differ wildly from week to week with 41 players used across the season, and this proved to be a problem when finals rolled around – multiple regulars were lost to junior cricket priorities and injuries and illnesses combined to cost stand-in skipper several of his preferred eleven, the side went on to be caned by Bassendean in their semi-final at Jubilee Reserve. Special mention goes to 15-year-old Bohen Kane-Slocombe, who played almost a full season with the OD4's, finishing with 237 runs and 15 wickets, also making a one-game cameo with dad Chris in the 3rd side where he scored an invaluable 45 off 139 to set up our best total of the season. The OD4's also played host to a rare triple-generational occasion with captain Les Saxon took to the field with son Shane and grandson Tate against North Beach Carine CC in Round 7.

Thanks to everyone who came along to be a part of Season 2023/24, and thanks especially to those who came to training, made themselves available and paid their fees – it was a challenging season, but brighter days are ahead. Thanks to David Taylor for giving up his time to coach us despite the logistical challenges, and to Stephen Cairns for marshalling the nets at training – it should be acknowledged both men put their own health issues aside to be a part of this wonderful club. Also to the committee for keeping things running as smoothly as possible.

See you all in August!

1st Side Report

After a tough 2022/2023 season for all grades, there was optimism that the 2023/2024 season would be greatly improved on field. David Taylor (DT) returned to the club as head coach for 23/24, after leaving to coach Joondalup CC and Melville CC in the WACA competition. His experience and knowledge were invaluable to the whole club as we continued to search for continuity and growth. Manuel Hunwick also returned from his Melbourne Hiatus, giving us some muchneeded batting strength at the top of the order. With one last push to strengthen our batting line up, we went on an international hunt, recruiting Lewis Hughes from Wightwick and Finchfield CC in the Staffordshire County League. With these additions, plus our core group from the season prior suiting up again, the squad looked to have some muchneeded stability leading into the season.

The season started off strongly, firstly heading to Kalamunda where the team put together a solid performance to get a win on the board. Round two and the team headed down to Fremantle to take on Fremantle-Mosman Park CC. Again, a solid all-round performance, enough to log a second win and get the season off to a winning start. Special Mention to Awais Mehdi for scoring a 50 in round 1 and 5 wickets in round 2, getting his campaign off to a strong start. Round 3 was our first hiccup of the season, and a wake-up call that the competition is tough and if you're not at your best, you will get caught out. Facing Swanbourne at home, we were able to put 176 on the board in our 40 overs, it was a competitive score no doubt about that. Unfortunately, the bowling and fielding wasn't up to standard, and Swanbourne were able to chase the score in 32 overs, only losing one wicket in the process.

Round 4 had us searching for the record books, with a huge scoring game against Balcatta at home. Balcatta batting first, amassed a big 317 from their 80 overs, a challenging score to chase given the magnitude. I was very impressed with how our top order attacked the challenge with contributions from everyone in the top 4 getting us to a winnable position. Travis Keys scoring 67, Matt Lockyer 82, Manuel 50 and Awais 35 getting us to 3-221. Cameron Daw chipped in with an important 20, but a couple of cheap wickets suddenly had us 8-284 and the win looking further and further away. Up stepped Adam Palumbo and Tasman Harris, with an unbeaten 35 run partnership they got us over the line, with Adam hitting the winning runs with 3 balls to spare! What a win, so important for our season and a massive confidence boost to show that we can win any game if we bring the right attitude.

Round 5 we were away against Wembley, always a tough assignment. Bowling first, they scored a competitive 217, but it could have been a lot more if it weren't or Awais and Matt Lockyer bowling in a fantastic partnership post Tea. They were duly rewarded with Matt picking up 3 wickets and Awais 4. Manuel was the standout with the bat, making a patient 93, falling just short of the magical 3 figure score. Although a mini collapse, we scraped over the line 9 down and recorded out 4th win of the season.

Round 6 was an easier victory, bowling North Perth out for 112 before chasing them 3 down with 21 overs remaining. Tasman Harris picked up 4 wickets before Awais made an unbeaten 74. Round 7 we come up against a struggling Swan Valley. Batting first, Matt Lockyer set a strong platform with a strong 70, we made a competitive 176 from our 40 overs. Swan Valley put the pressure on and started there innings strongly, but Adam Palumbo bowled some brilliant middle innings overs, picking up 4 wickets and helping us secure the win.

The final round before Christmas saw us up against Murdoch at Murdoch. The best team of the competition the last 2-3 seasons. This was a great challenge for us to see where we were as a group. MUMCC scoring 214 from their 40 overs, always had the upper hand and were too clinical with there bowling to ever give us a chance. Again, Matt Lockyer did what he could from the top with 37, but had minimal help as we were bowled out for 151 in 37 overs. Although a loss, we went into Christmas with a 6-2 record and second on the ladder. A great platform for the remaining 4 regular season games. After Christmas was a lot more disappointing for our 1st grade group, never able to find our pre-Christmas form. Round 9 we faced FMPCC again, and this time the result was reversed. They made 235 and we were on target to chase it down, before some brain fades and poor batting halted our progress. Ultimately bowled out for 189 with still 12 overs to bat. Manuel made 71 but had little help as wickets continued to fall around him.

Round 10 saw us up against Swanbourne, and much the same as round 3, we were outclassed and outplayed for most of the game to record our 3rd straight loss. Batting first, the top order was got us off to a good start, but we weren't able to sustain it. A couple of middle to lower order cameos got us to a reasonable 217 but it was never enough against a strong batting line up. Swanbourne chasing down our score with 7 wickets remaining and 20 overs spare.

There was positive news though, as we'd performed so strongly pre-Christmas, we had qualified or the one-day semifinals. We found ourselves up against Murdoch again and were eager to turn our fortunes around in a big game for the club. Batting first, Awais made a stunning 84 not out with some help from Travis, we posted 186 from our 40 overs. Murdoch were always in the game as it see-sawed in momentum. With some strong fielding and excellent bowling, we were able to keep the pressure on long enough to restrict them to 175 from their 40. A great win for the team and a grand final birth just a fortnight away.

Round 11 we were at Bassendean, who weren't having a great season but could beat most teams. Our bowling and fielding were very poor week one and they subsequently scored 251. Tasman Harris fought hard all day and was rewarded with 5 wickets, Adam also chipping in with 3. Our batting innings was interrupted with Rain, making the task even harder as we only had 60 overs to score the runs. As the game went on, it became more evident that we wouldn't be able to win, so we opted to bat it out for a draw and secure 5 points to keep our season alive. Ending on 7-155 from our 60 overs.

Grand final day was upon us, and everyone was buoyed by the excitement the opportunity presented. We were up against Balcatta who are always a tough opponent. Batting first, we didn't get the start we wanted and at 5-81 we were struggling to have a competitive score. Jonty Saini scored a quick 28, and with some lower order assistance, we posted 161. Below par but defendable. Tasman Harris bowled his heart out and almost dragged us over the line with 4 wickets, but ultimately, we weren't good enough. Balcatta winning with 4 overs to spare and securing the one-day Premiership. Although disappointing, we were proud of how our one-day season had gone and will look to go one better next season. Our final game of the season was against bottom of the ladder Kalamunda, and we needed to win outright to make it through to finals. We came so close in the second innings, defending 150 from 34 overs, we had them 7-114 but couldn't get the final wickets. Ultimately losing, we fell 4 points short of the finals and finished 5th on the ladder. After a strong start to the season, we fell away and paid the price. Although disappointing, it fills me with confidence that with the core group sticking together for another season, we have the structure in place to make finals next season and push for our 4th flag.

I would like to finish by thanking everyone that makes this club run, there is a tremendous amount of work that goes into every season, and it doesn't go unnoticed by most. Thanks to DT for his support this season, not only for me but to the whole playing group. Your knowledge and coaching prowess have no doubt helped us improve as a club. We have a great club culture; we all love to play together and celebrate our success as a group. I can't wait for next season and see where we can go with this group.

Mitch Crew

1st grade captain 2023/24

1st Side Batting

Player Name	М	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50's	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O	FV
Hunwick, Manuel	14	15	0	93	440	29.33	4	0	43	6	6	0	0	36
Lockyer, Matthew	13	14	0	82	380	27.14	2	0	38	5	8	0	1	63
Mehdi, Awais	10.5	11	2	84*	365	40.56	3	0	37	10	5	0	0	13
Keys, Travis	11.5	12	0	67	298	24.83	1	0	32	3	17	1	2	54
Hughes, Lewis	12	13	2	32	168	15.27	0	0	14	0	5	0	0.5	48
Palumbo, Adam	12	12	5	39*	162	23.14	0	0	10	4	3	0	0	25
Daw, Cameron	13.5	12	1	28	155	14.09	0	0	13	2	9	0	0	37
Fanayan, Omid	14	14	0	38	119	8.50	0	0	8	0	7	0	0	61
Harris, Tasman	14	11	3	31*	115	14.38	0	0	3	8	6	0	1	81
Crew, Mitchell	12	10	3	24*	101	14.43	0	0	4	2	4	0	1	48
Saini, Balwinder	7	7	0	34	98	14.00	0	0	10	1	1	0	0.5	16
Kalangutkar, Mahendra	3.5	3	1	27*	51	25.50	0	0	2	2	1	0	0	6
Singh, Avneet	3.5	5	0	23	47	9.40	0	0	5	1	1	0	0	11
Roberts, Ben	1	1	0	13	13	13.00	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0
Cheeseman, Daniel	7.5	3	3	7*	7	NA	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	25
Malloy, Thomas	5.5	4	3	6*	7	7.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	16
Bhan, Ujjwal	0.5	1	0	4	4	4.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Partnerships

Wicket	Runs	Batsmen	Round	Opponent
1	125	Travis Keys - Matthew Lockyer*	4	Balcatta
2	92	Matthew Lockyer - Manuel Hunwick*	4	Balcatta
3	63	Manuel Hunwick* - Awais Mehdi	5	Wembley
3	63	Travis Keys - Manuel Hunwick*	9	Fremantle Mosman Park
4	76	Manuel Hunwick - Lewis Hughes*	5	Wembley
5	42	Awais Mehdi* - Cameron Daw	4	Balcatta
6	46*	Awais Mehdi* - Adam Palumbo*	SF1	Murdoch University Melville
7	33	Mahendra Kalangutkar* - Cameron Daw	3	Swanbourne
8	33	Cameron Daw* - Adam Palumbo	2	Fremantle Mosman Park
9	37*	Mahendra Kalangutkar* - Tasman Harris*	3	Swanbourne
10	29	Balwinder Saini - Tasman Harris*	GF1	Balcatta

1st Side Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	W	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Harris, Tasman	966	25	31	576	18.58	5\76	1	0	31.16	3.58
Mehdi, Awais	979	30	25	474	18.96	5\17	1	0	39.16	2.91
Palumbo, Adam	707	16	21	470	22.38	4\20	0	0	33.67	3.99
Crew, Mitchell	561	11	14	401	28.64	4\59	0	0	40.07	4.29
Lockyer, Matthew	408	10	7	245	35.00	3\52	0	0	58.29	3.60
Singh, Avneet	108	8	5	69	13.80	4\25	0	0	21.60	3.83
Saini, Balwinder	144	3	3	102	34.00	2\28	0	0	48.00	4.25
Malloy, Thomas	192	7	3	119	39.67	1\6	0	0	64.00	3.72
Cheeseman, Daniel	294	2	2	212	106.00	1\12	0	0	147.00	4.33
Daw, Cameron	30	1	0	24	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	4.80

250 Matches – Omid Fanayan

Omid Fanayan (player number 699)

Side	All	1	2	3	5
Debut Season	2004/05	2004/05	2003/04	2003/04	2007/08
Matches	250.5	223.5	18	8	1
Runs	5991	4887	698	338	68
High Score	112	104	112	109	68
Innings	271	239	21	10	1
Not Outs	28	27	1	0	0
Bat Average	24.65	23.05	34.90	33.80	68.00
4's	670	552	72	39	7
6's	29	23	1	3	2
Boundary %	47.64	48.00	42.12	51.48	58.82
Ducks	28	26	1	1	0
50's	29	24	4	0	1
100's	3	1	1	1	0
50 Partnerships	59	49	7	3	0
100 Partnerships	9	6	1	1	1
Catches	144	130	12	2	0
Stumpings	2	1	0	1	0
Run Outs	11	9	2	0	0
Balls Bowled	490	310	114	66	
Maidens	12	4	6	2	
Wickets	18	13	3	2	
Runs	342	259	39	44	
Bowling Average	19.00	19.92	13.00	22.00	
Best Bowling	3/6	3/6	1/6	2/44	
5WI	0	0	0	0	
7WI	0	0	0	0	
10WM	0	0	0	0	
S/R	27.22	23.85	38.00	33.00	
E/R	4.19	5.01	2.05	4.00	

Holds a record partnership in the 3rd side

- 3rd wicket, 168, with Stu Jefferys v Applecross, at Wyong 2003/04

Holds a record partnerships in the 5th side (not fielded anymore)

- 1st wicket, 191 with Jamie George v Curtin/Vic Park at Raphael Park 2007/08 Holds a number of first side records:

- Highest run scorer (over 400 above 2nd place)

- Most 4's (nearly 200 above 2nd place)

- Most 50+ run partnerships

- Most consecutive matches (currently sitting at 131) - also had a run of 64 earlier in career which is equal 7th

- Most 50+ scores

6th most runs in a season (not including finals) - 514 in 2017/18

100 Matches – Cameron Daw

Cameron Daw (player number 1047)

Side	All	1	2	3
Debut Season	2015/16	2016/17	2016/17	2015/16
Matches	100.5	32	62.5	6
Runs	1884	427	1383	74
High Score	137*	42	137*	37
Innings	94	31	57	6
Not Outs	7	4	3	0
Bat Average	21.66	15.81	25.61	12.33
4's	229	51	173	5
6's	12	4	7	1
Boundary %	52.44	53.40	53.07	35.14
Ducks	7	4	3	0
50's	8	0	8	0
100's	1	0	1	0
50 Partnerships	11	1	10	0
100 Partnerships	6	0	5	1
Catches	83	27	54	2
Stumpings	4	2	2	0
Run Outs	4.5	1	3.5	0
Balls Bowled	1844	108	1433	303
Maidens	45	0	38	7
Wickets	43	2	37	4
Runs	1135	98	853	184
Bowling Average	26.40	49.00	23.05	46.00
Best Bowling	4/35	2/37	4/35	2/27
5WI	0	0	0	0
7WI	0	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0
S/R	42.88	54.00	38.73	75.75
E/R	3.69	5.44	3.57	3.64

From his 5 century partnerships in the 2nd side

- 3 are at Wyong (2 in the same match - 2020/21 v Swan Athletic Caversham)

100 Matches – Matthew Lockyer

Matthew Lockyer (player number 921)

Side	All	1	2	3	4	5	6/OD
Debut Season	2010/11	2013/14	2012/13	2011/12	2012/13	2010/11	2010/11
Matches	100.5	64	11	2	5	1	17.5
Runs	1881	1293	205	13	27	3	340
High Score	109*	109*	63*	13*	27	3	82
Innings	106	65	13	1	1	1	25
Not Outs	18	4	3	1	0	0	10
Bat Average	21.38	21.20	20.50	NA	27.00	3.00	22.67
4's	168	105	12	1	3	0	47
6's	11	6	1	0	0	0	4
Boundary %	39.23	35.27	26.34	30.77	44.44	0.00	62.35
Ducks	9	7	0	0	0	0	2
50's	10	7	1	0	0	0	2
100's	1	1	0	0	0	0	0
50 Partnerships	19	14	1	0	0	0	4
100 Partnerships	2	2	0	0	0	0	0
Catches	51	32	7	2	3	1	6
Stumpings	6	4	0	0	0	0	2
Run Outs	13.5	8	0.5	0.5	0	0.5	4
Balls Bowled	1607	532	486	6	126	12	445
Maidens	31	11	13	0	3	0	4
Wickets	37	11	12	0	2	1	11
Runs	1103	322	299	2	82	9	389
Bowling Average	29.81	29.27	24.92	NA	41.00	9.00	35.36
Best Bowling	4/29	3/52	4/29	0/2	2/27	1/9	2/14
5WI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7WI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S/R	43.43	48.36	40.50	NA	63.00	12.00	40.45
E/R	4.12	3.63	3.69	2.00	3.90	4.50	5.24

2nd Side Report

As the summer sun began to wane, casting long shadows across the cricket field, I found myself reflecting on a season that was a tapestry of highs and lows, victories and defeats, but above all, a season filled with gratitude.

From the outset, it became apparent that our strength lay not in our batting prowess, but in the formidable arsenal of bowlers at our disposal. Match after match, we unleashed a relentless barrage of deliveries, earning the reputation as the best bowling unit in the competition. Led by the triumvirate of Khush Dhillion, Vishav Gill, and Balwinder "Jonty" Saini, whose astonishing performances left opponents in awe, we struck fear into the hearts of batsmen across the league.

One match, in particular, still makes me chuckle – the nail-biting pursuit of an outright victory. We were so close, I could almost taste the sweet scent of triumph. But alas, fate had other plans, and we ended up kissing victory goodbye. Still, the sheer determination and grit of our squad left me feeling prouder than a peacock in full strut.

But let's not sugarcoat it; we faced our fair share of challenges too. Getting enough players to turn up was like herding cats, and our batting performances were about as consistent as British weather. Yet, through thick and thin, we stuck together like a mismatched family, drawing strength from each other's quirks and the occasional six.

While our bowlers shone brightly on the field, it was the unexpected heroics of our batsmen that provided glimmers of hope in times of need. Gurvinder Singh, Nikhil Shekar, and the late bloomer Nikhil Shejwal emerged as beacons of resilience, defying the odds with their determined performances at the crease.

To the committee members of the Bentley Cricket Club, whose tireless efforts behind the scenes ensured the smooth functioning of our club, we extend our heartfelt thanks. Their dedication and commitment to our cause did not go unnoticed, and we are forever grateful for their selfless contributions.

And lastly, to my teammates, the real MVPs of our cricketing escapades. Your unwavering dedication, camaraderie, and ability to laugh in the face of adversity carried us through the highs and lows of the season. Here's to the friendships forged, the memories made, and the countless wickets taken – may they live on long after the final ball is bowled. Cheers to us!

We are the Bentley Blue!

Ujjwal Bhan - 3rd Grade Skipper

2nd Side Batting

Player Name	М	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50's	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O	FV
Singh, Gurvinder	10.5	13	1	45	218	18.17	0	0	17	2	3	0	0.5	26
Shekar, Nikhil	8	9	1	50	178	22.25	2	0	11	0	8	1	0	32
Shejwal, Nikhil	8	8	0	59	162	20.25	1	0	10	0	1	0	0.5	11
Saini, Balwinder	5	8	0	43	132	16.50	0	0	12	3	1	0	0	33
Singh, Khushpal	13	15	2	35	131	10.08	0	0	17	1	1	0	0	32
Roberts, Ben	6.5	9	0	46	102	11.33	0	0	12	4	2	0	0.5	59
Gill, Vishav	13	14	1	22	95	7.31	0	0	11	0	1	0	2	56
Cheeseman, Daniel	3.5	5	1	31*	68	17.00	0	0	5	0	1	0	0	22
Musitano, Jesse	5	6	1	28*	65	13.00	0	0	4	3	0	0	0	15
Kumar, Pardeep	12	12	2	16	53	5.30	0	0	3	1	2	0	0	5
Dhillon, Simar	3.5	4	0	30	52	13.00	0	0	8	0	5	1	0	15
Bhan, Ujjwal	11	12	1	12	52	4.73	0	0	6	0	6	0	0	25
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	10	12	4	21	48	6.00	0	0	4	0	3	0	0	22
Crew, Mitchell	2	2	0	40	46	23.00	0	0	3	0	0	0	1.5	22
Dilshad, Umar	4	6	0	25	45	7.50	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	12
Singh, Manvir	3	4	0	32	40	10.00	0	0	4	0	2	0	0	10
Singh, Avneet	3	2	0	23	28	14.00	0	0	4	0	0	0	0	22
Leng, Darren	3	2	0	20	28	14.00	0	0	2	0	0	0	0	13
Banerjee, Bobby	2	2	0	11	14	7.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
Gray, Laurence	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Singh, Varinder	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	2	0	1	0	0	0
Stace, Andrew	2	2	0	6	7	3.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
Malloy, Thomas	4	3	3	5*	6	NA	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	15
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	2.5	3	1	3	5	2.50	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	22
Welgama, Adeesha	1	1	1	4*	4	NA	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	9
Solanki, Mauneek	1	1	0	4	4	4.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Wood, Ben	1	1	0	4	4	4.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Ericson, Joshua	2	3	0	2	2	0.67	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	13
McNab, Cameron	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Partnerships

Wicket	Runs	Batsmen	Round	Opponent
1	63*	Nikhil Shekar* - Gurvinder Singh*	7	Swan Valley
2	83	Gurvinder Singh - Nikhil Shejwal*	11	Bassendean
3	58	Khushpal Singh - Balwinder Saini*	9	Fremantle Mosman Park
4	56	Nikhil Shekar - Darren Leng*	8	Murdoch University Melville
5	39	Nikhil Shejwal - Umar Dilshad*	12	Kalamunda
6	27	Umar Dilshad - Simar Dhillon*	12	Kalamunda
7	37	Daniel Cheeseman - Balwinder Saini*	10	Swanbourne
8	50	Mitchell Crew* - Khushpal Singh	3	Swanbourne
9	30	Daniel Cheeseman* - Vishav Gill	12	Kalamunda
10	42	Daniel Cheeseman* - Pardeep Kumar	12	Kalamunda

2nd Side Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Singh, Khushpal	784	19	24	425	17.71	6\45	2	0	32.67	3.25
Gill, Vishav	604	10	18	347	19.28	4\18	0	0	33.56	3.45
Saini, Balwinder	382	10	16	167	10.44	4\15	0	0	23.88	2.62
Kumar, Pardeep	485	16	11	236	21.45	4\23	0	0	44.09	2.92
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	288	2	10	198	19.80	3\13	0	0	28.80	4.13
Singh, Avneet	224	8	8	80	10.00	3\5	0	0	28.00	2.14
Cheeseman, Daniel	220	9	7	123	17.57	3\22	0	0	31.43	3.35
Dilshad, Umar	216	4	6	102	17.00	3\21	0	0	36.00	2.83
Malloy, Thomas	216	8	5	125	25.00	2\21	0	0	43.20	3.47
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	42	2	4	20	5.00	3\20	0	0	10.50	2.86
Singh, Gurvinder	108	2	4	74	18.50	4\36	0	0	27.00	4.11
Solanki, Mauneek	72	1	3	54	18.00	3\54	0	0	24.00	4.50
Shejwal, Nikhil	18	1	1	12	12.00	1\12	0	0	18.00	4.00
Crew, Mitchell	48	1	1	26	26.00	1\26	0	0	48.00	3.25
Welgama, Adeesha	36	0	1	27	27.00	1\27	0	0	36.00	4.50
Roberts, Ben	12	0	0	7	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	3.50
Gray, Laurence	18	0	0	17	NA	0\17	0	0	NA	5.67
Dhillon, Simar	42	1	0	20	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	2.86
Ericson, Joshua	24	0	0	38	NA	0\9	0	0	NA	9.50
Leng, Darren	60	1	0	44	NA	0\18	0	0	NA	4.40

150 Matches – Mauneek Solanki

Mauneek Solanki (player number 896)

Side	All	1	2	3	4
Debut Season	2009/10	2011/12	2010/11	2014/15	2009/10
Matches	150.5	56	74.5	4	16
Runs	1792	385	1008	87	312
High Score	79	36	67	47	79
Innings	128	48	59	4	17
Not Outs	18	9	8	1	0
Bat Average	16.29	9.87	19.76	29.00	18.35
4's	195	39	107	10	39
6's	16	0	11	2	3
Boundary %	48.88	40.52	49.01	59.77	55.77
Ducks	14	6	5	1	2
50's	4	0	3	0	1
100's	0	0	0	0	0
50 Partnerships	9	1	4	2	2
100 Partnerships	3	0	3	0	0
Catches	53	15	27	1	10
Stumpings	0	0	0	0	0
Run Outs	9	2	5	0	2
Balls Bowled	7390	2245	4582	252	311
Maidens	277	68	188	10	11
Wickets	208	52	142	5	9
Runs	3846	1375	2211	93	167
Bowling Average	18.49	26.44	15.57	18.60	18.56
Best Bowling	7/69	7/69	6/32	3/14	3/32
5WI	0	0	5	0	0
7WI	0	1	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0	0
S/R	35.53	43.17	32.27	50.40	34.56
E/R	3.12	3.67	2.90	2.21	3.22

Holds a record in the 2nd side for the 10th wicket partnership:

- 113 with Mitch Duncan against Fremantle Mosman Park in 2014/15 at Gil Fraser

100 Matches – Andrew Stace

Andrew Stace (player number 1062)

Side	All	2	3	4	6/OD
Debut Season	2016/17	2017/18	2017/18	2016/17	2018/19
Matches	100.5	31	46.5	21	2
Runs	1123	224	600	299	0
High Score	66	36	66	58	0
Innings	97	26	49	21	1
Not Outs	16	7	7	2	0
Bat Average	13.86	11.79	14.29	15.74	0.00
4's	105	15	51	39	0
6's	25	3	15	7	0
Boundary %	50.76	34.82	49.00	66.22	0.00
Ducks	14	2	5	6	1
50's	4	0	3	1	0
100's	0	0	0	0	0
50 Partnerships	7	1	3	3	0
100 Partnerships	0	0	0	0	0
Catches	35	4	19	11	1
Stumpings	0	0	0	0	0
Run Outs	2	1	0.5	0.5	0
Balls Bowled	4231	923	2004	1226	78
Maidens	142	18	80	44	0
Wickets	121	31	53	35	2
Runs	2210	666	866	614	64
Bowling Average	18.26	21.48	16.34	17.54	32.00
Best Bowling	6/30	4/11	6/30	5/19	1/18
5WI	2	0	1	1	0
7WI	0	0	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0	0
S/R	34.97	29.77	37.81	35.03	39.00
E/R	3.13	4.33	2.59	3.00	4.92

Only player left (out of 17) that debuted in 2016/17 - Jesse Liddle still fills in occasionally

Newest Blues

Thomas Malloy	1211
Pardeep Kumar	1212
Syed Muhammad Abdullah Naveed	1213
Sriram Kumar Babu	1214
Ali Taimoor Baig	1215
Gauravsingh Chauhan	1216
Mitchell Curwood	1217
Umair Umair	1218
Pawan Pun	1219
MD Irfan Chowdhury	1220
Mahmud Hasan	1221
Rahul Sarker	1222
Harsh Rana	1223
Bohen Kane-Slocombe	1224
Chris Slocombe	1225
Lewis Hughes	1226
Simar Dhillon	1227
Luke Anderson	1228
Jack Cleary	1229
Ben Wood	1230
Tate Saxon	1231
Avneet Singh	1232
Ashton Taylor	1233
Adeesha Welgama	1234
Prabhnoor Sethi	1235
Robin Thind	1236
Ekjot Sethi	1237
Umar Dilshad	1238
Raja Humayun	1239
Huzefa Mehmood	1240
Mahedi Hasan	1241

3rd Side Report

Season 23/24 proved to be a challenging season at Bentley; the 3rd XI certainly had more than its fair share. Resuming our place in 5th Grade after a semi final exit at the hands of our seemingly tri-annual tormentors - Subiaco Marist's finest Sri Lankan hard wicket heroes - mitigating factors (primarily the porting of approximately half that semi-final XI to the 2nd side as the club sought to relitigate the captaincy, and therefore, selection policy) resulted in an almost entirely different team turning up to face the old enemy at Centenary Reserve for Round 1.

Having spent the previous three seasons relentlessly ribbing my dear friend and previous 3rd XI captain about his shortcomings as a leader, the opportunity presented itself to put my money where my mouth was (and hopefully dodge any ex-1st Grade quicks when walking out to bat). Jokes aside, as a third generation Bentley cricketer, the opportunity to captain a Bentley side has been a privilege – thanks to Supreme Leader Smith for the opportunity, and to the scores of better candidates who've moved from the club since I first arrived.

With lieutenants Jason Marlborough and Tony Magill as vice-captains and an assortment of the third-best soldiers our pre-season sessions dished up, we (certainly I) stared down our greatest foes, optimistic that 2023/24 presented our best chance to finally bring the Bhan-Peiris Trophy to the Home of Cricket. That optimism was dashed somewhat when I walked out to bat at 6-10 in the 5th over in pursuit of 242, but I've always been a relentlessly positive person, so I wasn't about to let our 267th annihilation at Subi's hands dampen my enthusiasm, especially after being dropped half a dozen times on my way to 51.

As the season progressed, it was clear quite quickly that the 3rd XI found itself in uncharted territory for the Blues – bowlers for days, but a critical scarcity of batsmen with the patience and technique for long-form cricket. In all, 42 players made their way into the 3rd XI for at least one match, so the lineup was as settled as Josh Ericson's stomach after going within 400m of a jalapeno.

As the season progressed to the Christmas break, runs on the board proved our Achilles heel – the aberration being our first and only victory over Bedford Morley in Round 3, a 5-run victory defending 197, courtesy of twin 65's from coach David Taylor and Keiran Smith.

Ironically, it was the folding of the 4th XI that strengthened my side to a degree. Post-Christmas, we put together some much-improved performances without pulling off a victory – 2024 was summed up by the return fixture against Bedford, where a Darren Leng 7-for had them 7-77 chasing 153, only to finish the day 7-306 after a slew of hacking, slashing and catch-dropping saw the least likely twin centurions ever make most of us question if cricket was the sport for us. We also finished off our season by reducing last years' premiers, Western Suburbs, to 8/103 chasing 166, but just couldn't quite get it done.

Whilst a one-win season isn't ideal, there were little wins almost every week and many who improved out of sight as the season went on. From Mitch Curwood, who started his first season in several years with 18 wides and 3 no balls in his first 7 overs, then finished it with a Starc-esque spell of left arm swing. Likewise, Campbell Browne was thrown in the deep end after the folding of our 4's but got better every week and will only become more of a weapon with the ball in time. Shout out to Gauravsingh Chauhan, who quietly played some seriously dogged innings after an inauspicious start, and never gave less than 1,000,000% in the field. I'll also never forget watching Harsh Rana walk in at 6/51 in our first two-dayer against Swanbourne, still about 80 runs, 20-odd overs and three fragile wickets away from an outright loss, and summarily smoke 74 from 40 balls, with 8 of the biggest sixes I've seen hit at Centenary.

Thanks to Darren Leng who, when he could get himself out of the abyss that was the 2nd XI middle order post-4's fold, provided great support and a cool head (particularly in my absence when an opposing captain behaved in quite uncaptainly fashion). Just keep taking 7-fors and eventually one will have to be in a winning side?

Overall, thanks to the guys who continued to rock up, do the right things well and refuse to let this stupid sport get the better of us! I've always said no one hates cricket more than cricketers, but I think it's fair to say we still had fun in the face of some utterly not-fun afternoons. Who knows what next season looks like, but even if it all goes to hell in a handbasket inside the first month again, this club is full of quality people and it's enough to keep me coming back for more punishment season after season.

3rd Side Batting

Stace, Andrew 10.5 12 1 51 17 15.82 1 0 18 6 9 0 0 1 Magill, Tony 8 9 1 25 139 17.38 0 0 17 3 0 0 17 3 0 0 16 127 423 1 0 9 0 1 0 0 1 0 0 1 0 0 1 0	Player Name	м	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50's	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O	FV
Ran, Harsh 3 4 1 76 127 42.33 1 0 7 12 1 0 0 2 Beaucasin, Michael 6 6 0 38 1111 18.50 0 0 9 3 0 0 0 38 Taylor, David 2 0 65 38 41.50 1 0 0 1 0	Stace, Andrew	10.5	12	1	51	174	15.82	1	0	18	6	9	0	0	42
Beaucasin, Michael 6 6 0 38 111 18.50 0 0 4 0 0 0 Taylor, David 2 2 0 65 107 53.50 1 0 0 1 2 0 0 0 1 0 <td>Magill, Tony</td> <td>8</td> <td>9</td> <td>1</td> <td>25</td> <td>139</td> <td>17.38</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>19</td> <td>2</td> <td>3</td> <td>0</td> <td>1</td> <td>36</td>	Magill, Tony	8	9	1	25	139	17.38	0	0	19	2	3	0	1	36
Taylor, David2206510753.501093000Chauhan, Gauravsingh780210101010001100011000100001000 <td>Rana, Harsh</td> <td>3</td> <td>4</td> <td>1</td> <td>76</td> <td>127</td> <td>42.33</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>7</td> <td>12</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>2</td>	Rana, Harsh	3	4	1	76	127	42.33	1	0	7	12	1	0	0	2
Chauhan, Gauravsingh7802410413.000012600.563Smith, Kieran220658341.501000 <td>Beaucasin, Michael</td> <td>6</td> <td>6</td> <td>0</td> <td>38</td> <td>111</td> <td>18.50</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>9</td> <td>0</td> <td>4</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>38</td>	Beaucasin, Michael	6	6	0	38	111	18.50	0	0	9	0	4	0	0	38
Smith, Kieran 2 2 0 65 83 41.50 1 0 10 0 0 0 0 1 Curwood, Mitchell 8 8 2 22 69 11.50 0 0 6 0 1 0	Taylor, David	2	2	0	65	107	53.50	1	0	9	3	0	0	0	0
Curwood, Mitchell88226911.50006010031Mehmood, Huzefa22151*5757.00106030024Krishnamoorthy, Jithu341215518.33006110600 </td <td>Chauhan, Gauravsingh</td> <td>7</td> <td>8</td> <td>0</td> <td>24</td> <td>104</td> <td>13.00</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>11</td> <td>2</td> <td>6</td> <td>0</td> <td>0.5</td> <td>63</td>	Chauhan, Gauravsingh	7	8	0	24	104	13.00	0	0	11	2	6	0	0.5	63
Mehmood, Huzefa22151*5757.00106030024Krishnamoorthy, Jithu341215518.3300611000155Callis, Elijah56320*5016.67006100 </td <td>Smith, Kieran</td> <td>2</td> <td>2</td> <td>0</td> <td>65</td> <td>83</td> <td>41.50</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>10</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>8</td>	Smith, Kieran	2	2	0	65	83	41.50	1	0	10	0	0	0	0	8
Krishnamoorthy, lithu341215518.330090001.55Callis, Elijah56320*5016.67006110035Leng, Darren330274715.67006000	Curwood, Mitchell	8	8	2	22	69	11.50	0	0	6	0	1	0	0	31
Callis, Elijah56320*5016.6700611003Leng, Darren330274715.67006002002Gray, Laurence7.58024475.880002002002Kane-Slocombe, Bohen1104545.45.0000402002002Musitano, Jesse45025408.0000600<	Mehmood, Huzefa	2	2	1	51*	57	57.00	1	0	6	0	3	0	0	24
Leng, Darren330274715.670060010Gray, Laurence7.58024475.880002002Kane-Slocombe, Bohen110454545.000003000200200200200 <td< td=""><td>Krishnamoorthy, Jithu</td><td>3</td><td>4</td><td>1</td><td>21</td><td>55</td><td>18.33</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>9</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>1.5</td><td>5</td></td<>	Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	3	4	1	21	55	18.33	0	0	9	0	0	0	1.5	5
Gray, Laurence7.58024475.8800002002002000110454545.00 <td>Callis, Elijah</td> <td>5</td> <td>6</td> <td>3</td> <td>20*</td> <td>50</td> <td>16.67</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>6</td> <td>1</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>35</td>	Callis, Elijah	5	6	3	20*	50	16.67	0	0	6	1	1	0	0	35
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen110454545.00003000202022McNab, Cameron77019436.14002032022Musitano, Jesse45025408.000004020024Roberts, Ben0.51132*32NA000400011McKeig, Donald330133010.0000400012Keyte, Austin44019307.500001001001Shejwal, Nikhil1102525.00001001001Banerjee, Bobby33016248.000010010010010010010010010010010010010010010010010010010010000000 <td< td=""><td>Leng, Darren</td><td>3</td><td>3</td><td>0</td><td>27</td><td>47</td><td>15.67</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>6</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>10</td></td<>	Leng, Darren	3	3	0	27	47	15.67	0	0	6	0	0	0	0	10
McNab, Cameron 7 7 0 19 43 6.14 0 0 2 0 3 2 0 22 Musitano, Jesse 4 5 0 25 40 8.00 0 0 4 0 2 0 0 24 Roberts, Ben 0.5 1 1 32* 32 NA 0 0 6 0 0 0 0 14 0 0 11 McKeig, Donald 3 0 13 30 10.00 0 0 4 0 0 1 1 10 0 12 17 3 0 16 24 8.00 0 0 1 10 0 1 10 0 1 0 1 11 11 11 10 0 1 1 1 10 1	Gray, Laurence	7.5	8	0	24	47	5.88	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	29
Musitano, Jesse45025408.00004020024Roberts, Ben0.5132*32NA00600011McKeig, Donald330133010.0000400011Keyte, Austin44019307.5000010010010010010010010010010010010001000100010001000100010001000100010001000100010001000010000100001000	Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	1	1	0	45	45	45.00	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	5
Roberts, Ben0.51132*32NA0060001McKeig, Donald330133010.000040019Keyte, Austin44019307.50003060127Shejwal, Nikhil110252525.0000010001001011111110110101001001101111110101001001001100110011001100110011001100110010001100011000011000001100000000000000000000000000000000000 <td< td=""><td>McNab, Cameron</td><td>7</td><td>7</td><td>0</td><td>19</td><td>43</td><td>6.14</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>2</td><td>0</td><td>3</td><td>2</td><td>0</td><td>22</td></td<>	McNab, Cameron	7	7	0	19	43	6.14	0	0	2	0	3	2	0	22
McKeig, Donald330133010.000404019Keyte, Austin44019307.50003060127Shejwal, Nikhil110252525.0000010001000100100100101011111110101010101010010001000100010001000100010000100001000 <td>Musitano, Jesse</td> <td>4</td> <td>5</td> <td>0</td> <td>25</td> <td>40</td> <td>8.00</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>4</td> <td>0</td> <td>2</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>24</td>	Musitano, Jesse	4	5	0	25	40	8.00	0	0	4	0	2	0	0	24
Keyte, Austin444019307.50003060127Shejwal, Nikhil110252525.0000001005Banerjee, Bobby33022258.3300101001Taylor, Ashton33016248.000010001Babu, Sriram Kumar34014153.750010001001Daquino, Edward22010105.0000100010010017Daquino, Edward110999.000010000300010001000100 </td <td>Roberts, Ben</td> <td>0.5</td> <td>1</td> <td>1</td> <td>32*</td> <td>32</td> <td>NA</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>6</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>11</td>	Roberts, Ben	0.5	1	1	32*	32	NA	0	0	6	0	0	0	0	11
Shejwal, Nikhil110252525.00000010001Banerjee, Bobby33022258.33001001001Taylor, Ashton33014153.7500100010011Babu, Sriram Kumar34014153.750010010011Daquino, Edward22010105.000010001000110010001000100010000100010001000100	McKeig, Donald	3	3	0	13	30	10.00	0	0	4	0	4	0	0	19
Banerjee, Bobby33022258.3300101001Taylor, Ashton33016248.0000100018Babu, Sriram Kumar34014153.7500100010010017Daquino, Edward22010105.0000100010010001000100100010001000100010000100 <td>Keyte, Austin</td> <td>4</td> <td>4</td> <td>0</td> <td>19</td> <td>30</td> <td>7.50</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>3</td> <td>0</td> <td>6</td> <td>0</td> <td>1</td> <td>27</td>	Keyte, Austin	4	4	0	19	30	7.50	0	0	3	0	6	0	1	27
Taylor, Ashton33016248.0000100011Babu, Sriram Kumar34014153.750010005Kumar, Pardeep110111111.0000101017Daquino, Edward22010105.0000100010003Sarker, Rahul110999.00001000	Shejwal, Nikhil	1	1	0	25	25	25.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	5
Babu, Sriram Kumar34014153.7500100010010010017Daquino, Edward22010105.000010010010010010010010010010010001000100010000100	Banerjee, Bobby	3	3	0	22	25	8.33	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	1
Kumar, Pardeep1101111.00001010101010101010101010101010101010110011010110011011001100110011001100011000011000<	Taylor, Ashton	3	3	0	16	24	8.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	18
Daquino, Edward22010105.0000100	Babu, Sriram Kumar	3	4	0	14	15	3.75	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	5
Sarker, Rahul110999.00001000003Baig, Ali Taimoor340592.2500101000<	Kumar, Pardeep	1	1	0	11	11	11.00	0	0	1	0	1	0	1	7
Baig, Ali Taimoor340592.2500101007Lockyer, Chris110777.000	Daquino, Edward	2	2	0	10	10	5.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	8
Lockyer, Chris110777.000 <td>Sarker, Rahul</td> <td>1</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>9</td> <td>9</td> <td>9.00</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>3</td>	Sarker, Rahul	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	3
Slocombe, Chris 1 1 0 7 7 7.00 0 0 0 1 0 0 4 Chowdhury, Md Irfan 2 2 0 7 7 3.50 0 </td <td>Baig, Ali Taimoor</td> <td>3</td> <td>4</td> <td>0</td> <td>5</td> <td>9</td> <td>2.25</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>1</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>7</td>	Baig, Ali Taimoor	3	4	0	5	9	2.25	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	7
Chowdhury, Md Irfan220773.5000 <th< td=""><td>Lockyer, Chris</td><td>1</td><td>1</td><td>0</td><td>7</td><td>7</td><td>7.00</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></th<>	Lockyer, Chris	1	1	0	7	7	7.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Pun, Pawan210666.0000100004Hasan, Mahmud110666.0000100009Welgama, Adeesha2213*33.00	Slocombe, Chris	1	1	0	7	7	7.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	4
Hasan, Mahmud110666.0000100009Welgama, Adeesha2213*33.000<	Chowdhury, Md Irfan	2	2	0	7	7	3.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
Welgama, Adeesha2213*33.000	Pun, Pawan	2	1	0	6	6	6.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	4
Marlborough, Jason220231.5000	Hasan, Mahmud	1	1	0	6	6	6.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	9
Ericson, Joshua110222.000001002McMurray, Clinton220221.0000001002Browne, Campbell5.551120.5000001003Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad1.5111*1NA00000002Ruthenberg, Scott1110*0NA000000000	Welgama, Adeesha	2	2	1	3*	3	3.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4
McMurray, Clinton 2 2 0 2 2 1.00 0 0 0 1 0 0 2 Browne, Campbell 5.5 5 1 1 2 0.50 0 0 0 1 0 0 3 Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 1.5 1 1 1* 1 NA 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 Ruthenberg, Scott 1 1 1 0* 0 NA 0 <t< td=""><td>Marlborough, Jason</td><td>2</td><td>2</td><td>0</td><td>2</td><td>3</td><td>1.50</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></t<>	Marlborough, Jason	2	2	0	2	3	1.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Browne, Campbell 5.5 5 1 1 2 0.50 0 0 0 1 0 0 3 Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 1.5 1 1 1* 1 NA 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 Ruthenberg, Scott 1 1 1 0* 0 NA 0<	Ericson, Joshua	1	1	0	2	2	2.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	2
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 1.5 1 1 1* 1 NA 0 0 0 0 0 2 Ruthenberg, Scott 1 1 1 0* 0 NA 0	McMurray, Clinton	2	2	0	2	2	1.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	2
Ruthenberg, Scott 1 1 0* 0 NA 0	Browne, Campbell	5.5	5	1	1	2	0.50	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	3
	Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	1.5	1	1	1*	1	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
	Ruthenberg, Scott	1	1	1	0*	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Umair, Umair	2	2	1	0*	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	12
Watson, Thomas 1 1 0 0 0.00 0 0 0 0 0 0 2	Watson, Thomas	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
Smith, Jay 1 1 0 0 0.00 0 0 1 0 4	Smith, Jay	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	4

Partnerships

Wicket	Runs	Batsmen	Round	Opponent
1	41	Cameron McNab - Bohen Kane-Slocombe*	11	Wembley
2	65	Bohen Kane-Slocombe - Michael Beaucasin*	11	Wembley
3	47	Andrew Stace - Michael Beaucasin*	12	Western Suburbs
4	114	Kieran Smith - David Taylor*	3	Bedford Morley
5	30	Gauravsingh Chauhan - Huzefa Mehmood*	11	Wembley
6	53	Michael Beaucasin - Gauravsingh Chauhan*	10	Subiaco Marist
7	86	Sriram Kumar Babu - Harsh Rana*	4	Swanbourne
8	31	Bobby Banerjee - Harsh Rana*	12	Western Suburbs
9	33	Mitchell Curwood - Elijah Callis*	9	Bedford Morley
10	46	Andrew Stace - Tony Magill*	1	Subiaco Marist

3rd Side Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Leng, Darren	318	16	14	150	10.71	7\56	1	1	22.71	2.83
Magill, Tony	369	16	11	152	13.82	4\27	0	0	33.55	2.47
Stace, Andrew	600	15	10	351	35.10	3\39	0	0	60.00	3.51
Browne, Campbell	280	4	8	199	24.88	3\25	0	0	35.00	4.26
Curwood, Mitchell	403	4	6	259	43.17	3\50	0	0	67.17	3.86
Callis, Elijah	152	0	5	116	23.20	2\22	0	0	30.40	4.58
Gray, Laurence	240	1	5	209	41.80	2\29	0	0	48.00	5.23
Welgama, Adeesha	72	4	4	46	11.50	2\17	0	0	18.00	3.83
McMurray, Clinton	96	3	4	53	13.25	3\17	0	0	24.00	3.31
Ericson, Joshua	60	1	3	29	9.67	3\1	0	0	20.00	2.90
Rana, Harsh	168	4	3	97	32.33	2\36	0	0	56.00	3.46
Taylor, Ashton	128	1	3	100	33.33	2\25	0	0	42.67	4.69
Taylor, David	38	1	2	34	17.00	2\34	0	0	19.00	5.37
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	88	0	2	70	35.00	1\20	0	0	44.00	4.77
Umair, Umair	72	0	2	72	36.00	2\48	0	0	36.00	6.00
Musitano, Jesse	96	0	2	78	39.00	1\9	0	0	48.00	4.88
Lockyer, Chris	7	0	1	7	7.00	1\7	0	0	7.00	6.00
Hasan, Mahmud	18	0	1	12	12.00	1\12	0	0	18.00	4.00
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	36	1	1	25	25.00	1\25	0	0	36.00	4.17
Pun, Pawan	32	0	1	32	32.00	1\21	0	0	32.00	6.00
Roberts, Ben	48	1	1	34	34.00	1\34	0	0	48.00	4.25
Mehmood, Huzefa	42	0	1	45	45.00	1\33	0	0	42.00	6.43
Slocombe, Chris	6	0	0	5	NA	0\5	0	0	NA	5.00
Smith, Kieran	18	0	0	18	NA	0\18	0	0	NA	6.00
Shejwal, Nikhil	18	0	0	19	NA	0\19	0	0	NA	6.33
Baig, Ali Taimoor	18	0	0	20	NA	0\20	0	0	NA	6.67
Kumar, Pardeep	60	2	0	24	NA	0\24	0	0	NA	2.40
McKeig, Donald	48	0	0	40	NA	0\14	0	0	NA	5.00
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	30	0	0	48	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	9.60
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	66	0	0	70	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	6.36

200 Matches – Cam McNab

Cameron McNab (player number 792)

Side	All	2	3	4	5	6/OD
Debut Season	2006/07	2016/17	2006/07	2007/08	2006/07	2006/07
Matches	200.5	3	82	72	21	22.5
Runs	2008		724	745	130	409
High Score	95*		36	55*	41	95*
Innings	196		81	67	20	28
Not Outs	50		18	18	3	11
Bat Average	13.75		11.49	15.20	7.65	24.06
4's	166		53	62	12	39
6's	3		0	3	0	0
Boundary %	33.96		29.28	35.70	36.92	38.14
Ducks	25		8	8	7	2
50's	3		0	2	0	1
100's	0		0	0	0	0
50 Partnerships	17		7	3	0	7
100 Partnerships	2		1	1	0	0
Catches	156		71	53	13	19
Stumpings	7		2	4	0	1
Run Outs	20.5		5	11.5	1	3
Balls Bowled	2146		929	718	206	293
Maidens	33		18	10	2	3
Wickets	64		26	22	4	12
Runs	1520		629	471	149	271
Bowling Average	23.75		24.19	21.41	37.25	22.58
Best Bowling	6/14		5/23	5/49	3/28	6/14
5WI	1		1	1	0	1
7WI	0		0	0	0	0
10WM	0		0	0	0	0
S/R	33.53		35.73	32.64	51.50	24.42
E/R	4.25		4.06	3.94	4.34	5.55

Holds 2 record partnerships for the 4th team: 8th wicket, 106 with Kieran Smith against South Perth (2016/17) 9th wicket, 74 with Steve Duncan against Melville (2008/09) All his 50+ scores are not outs

4th Side Report

The story of season 2023/24 is for the 4th XI is unfortunately a short one with only 5 completed games and the team being withdrawn from the competition after round 6 due to ongoing challenges with player availability across the club.

The season started with a one day game away against North Perth with Bentley batting first setting North Perth a target of 153 to win. Given this was the first game and on turf, not a bad start. Notable performances from Ed Daquino with a swashbuckling 44 and Cam McNab not out on 34. Unfortunately the score was not enough and North Perth chased the score comfortably.

Round 2 saw Bentley travel to Ocean Ridge for another one day game. Batting first Bentley scored 155, with Ed Daquino making another 44, Gauravsingh Chauhan 27, Don McKeig 25 and Michael Beaucasin 23. A reasonable score. Bentley put some pressure on OR making scoring difficult, but were not able to prevent a close loss, with the winning score being achieved in the 36th over.

Round three saw Bentley return home to Centenary against Subiaco Marist, with Cam McNab taking the captaincy reins with the skipper absent attending a wedding. Bentley sent into bat by SMCC and setting a score of 148 with Jithu Krishnamoorthy making a breezy 59 including 3 sixes. SMCC started shaky losing two wickets early to Josh Nairn and being five for 52 before rallying for the sixth wicket, eventually falling at 108. Bentley proceeded to apply the pressure, restricting SMCC to 147 off the 40 overs to claim a solid victory. Josh Nairn taking 4/19 a notable performer with the ball.

Round 4 had Bentley take on Applecross CC in the first 2 day game of the season. Bentley won the toss and elected to bat, losing steady wickets all innings to be eventually bowled out for 91 in the 32nd over (a player short due to availability). Applecross started steadily, however quickly dropped to 4/36 after some quick wickets to Josh Nairn and Campbell Browne and two run outs. Bentley continued to apply the pressure getting Applecross to 8/89. Unfortunately, Applecross managed to make the runs, eventually being all out for 96.

Bentley 2nd innings commenced the following week with an aim to score quickly and potentially push for an outright. However Applecross bowled well, restricting the run rate and Bentley never able to score quickly enough to set a target. The game was called in the 54th over with Bentley 5/178, Darren Leng not out 101, his maiden century.

Round 5 was forfeited by Bentley due to availability, the sign of things to come.

Round 6 had Bentley host Western Suburbs CC in a one day game. Western Suburbs won the toss and sent Bentley CC into bat. Bentley CC all out 137 in the 38th over with Ed Daquino batting steadily for 25 hindered by a bad back and Josh Ericson 22. Western Suburbs made light work of the chase achieving the winning runs in the 21st over.

Unfortunately this ended up being the last game for the 4th XI with the team being withdrawn from the competition, a tough decision for the club.

I'd like to thank all of the players for their efforts during the year. Some notable performances from Ed Daquino, Cam McNab and Michael Beaucasin with the bat during the year and continued development from Campbell Browne with the ball.

I'd also like to thank the players who filled in during the season, especially for the Applecross game as this would have likely been a forfeit had they not. The season may have been short for the 4th XI, however I appreciate the support and efforts from all involved.

Go the mighty Bentley Blues.

Darren

4th Side Batting

Player Name	М	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50' s 3	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O	FV
Leng, Darren	4	5	2	101*	128	42.67	0	1	15	0	1	0	0.5	13
Daquino, Edward	5	6	0	44	120	20.00	0	0	14	0	0	0	0.5	3
Beaucasin, Michael	5	6	0	23	82	13.67	0	0	11	0	3	0	0.5	22
McNab, Cameron	4	4	1	34*	74	24.67	0	0	9	0	1	0	1	
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	3	3	0	59	61	20.33	1	0	2	3	0	0	0.5	13
Nairn, Joshua	3	4	0	17	49	12.25	0	0	6	1	0	0	1	4
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	1	1	0	27	27	27.00	0	0	2	1	1	0	0	0
McKeig, Donald	2	2	0	25	25	12.50	0	0	1	2	0	0	0	0
Pun, Pawan	1	1	0	24	24	24.00	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	0
Ericson, Joshua	1	1	0	22	22	22.00	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	0
Callis, Elijah	3	3	1	10	18	9.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	18
Smith, Peter	1	1	0	17	17	17.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Soa, Leeroy	1	2	0	11	11	5.50	0	0	2	0	0	0	0.5	0
Liddle, Jesse	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Chowdhury, Md Irfan	1.5	2	0	7	9	4.50	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Browne, Campbell	5	6	1	7*	9	1.80	0	0	1	0	1	0	0.5	6
Bailey, Max	1	2	0	4	7	3.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Marlborough, Jason	1	1	0	5	5	5.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
McMurray, Clinton	4	3	2	2*	3	3.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Nairn, Gregory	2	2	0	1	2	1.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	2
Rana, Harsh	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
Babu, Sriram Kumar	2	2	1	0*	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	4
Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai	0.5	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Anderson, Luke	1	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

Partnerships

Wicket	Runs	Batsmen	Round	Opponent
1	35	Edward Daquino* - Darren Leng	6	Western Suburbs
2	74	Darren Leng* - Michael Beaucasin	4	Applecross
3	43	Cameron McNab - Jithu Krishnamoorthy*	3	Subiaco Marist
4	34	Donald McKeig - Gauravsingh Chauhan*	2	Ocean Ridge
5	35	Jithu Krishnamoorthy - Peter Smith*	3	Subiaco Marist
6	49*	Darren Leng* - Campbell Browne*	4	Applecross
7	29	Cameron McNab* - Jesse Liddle	1	North Perth
8	16	Cameron McNab* - Elijah Callis	1	North Perth
9	19	Cameron McNab - Elijah Callis*	6	Western Suburbs
10	4	Elijah Callis* - Campbell Browne	6	Western Suburbs

4th Side Bowling

Player Name	Balls	Μ	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Nairn, Joshua	144	5	7	95	13.57	4\19	0	0	20.57	3.96
McMurray, Clinton	190	7	4	108	27.00	2\16	0	0	47.50	3.41
Browne, Campbell	132	4	4	127	31.75	2\12	0	0	33.00	5.77
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	90	0	3	116	38.67	1\28	0	0	30.00	7.73
McKeig, Donald	54	3	2	22	11.00	1\8	0	0	27.00	2.44
Rana, Harsh	36	0	2	23	11.50	2\23	0	0	18.00	3.83
Leng, Darren	150	7	2	57	28.50	1\14	0	0	75.00	2.28
McNab, Cameron	12	0	1	14	14.00	1\14	0	0	12.00	7.00
Pun, Pawan	30	0	1	24	24.00	1\24	0	0	30.00	4.80
Callis, Elijah	30	0	1	26	26.00	1\14	0	0	30.00	5.20
Smith, Peter	48	1	1	29	29.00	1\29	0	0	48.00	3.63
Bailey, Max	24	0	0	11	NA	0\11	0	0	NA	2.75
Nairn, Gregory	36	0	0	14	NA	0\14	0	0	NA	2.33
Daquino, Edward	18	0	0	17	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	5.67

One Day Side Report

Bentley continued in OD4 this season, WASTCA having restructured we were no longer in the lowest OD grade as two OD5 grades were introduced for the first time. To some dismay the OD4 Premiers from 22/23 had remained in the grade and Balcatta were to prove too strong for the challengers again in season 2023/24.

Les Saxon was appointed skipper with the hope of being able to play with grandson Tate most Saturday afternoons. This was not to be the case unfortunately as Tate's form in Districts U15s meant he was selected in the Seniors more often than not. Les was able to recruit Tate's U15s teammate Bohen Kane-Slocombe and his father Chris Slocombe, these two proving to be the backbone of the team most weeks with Bo opening the batting and Chris the bowling. Unfortunately, an injury ruled out the evergreen Les from January onwards, and Jay Smith recovering from a shoulder reconstruction unable to bowl or throw overarm took over captaincy thereafter.

It was certainly a season for family connections, the Smith's played together before PC's departure at Christmas for the grey nomad life. OD team stalwart Simon Cleary recruited son Jack who brought great enthusiasm to his first season in senior cricket. Greg and Josh Nairn played some fixtures together before Greg was ruled out in November for medical reasons. Michael Vlismas taking to the field with son Tom on one occasion and the very inexperienced Sethi twins played their first ever match of cricket as well. The family theme reached it's peak in round 7 as Les, son Shane and grandson Tate all played in the same match, a likely first-time occurrence for Bentley if not the Association.

The team did have some standout performances and some exceedingly poor ones (including our semi final) in the ebb and flow of the season including one forfeit. We won a match by a run (R5 v Kalamunda) and we lost a match by 1 wicket on the last ball (R15 v Subiaco Marist). We defeated all but Subi (who finished 7th) and lost to every team in the grade. Our fortunes were improved by the demise of the 4th XI and 'priority picks' of Ausin Keyte and Tony Magill to sure up a finals push. Tony would have won every award in the grade had it not been for the lateness of his inclusion, consecutive scores of 80 he was often the team's prize wicket and taking 13 wickets @13 from his 9 matches. Bohen led the way opening, carrying his bat on one occasion and finishing the season with 237@29 for the average award, he also took the most wickets with 15. Michael Vlismas was a late revelation as top order bat, producing our best innings of the season to bury the eventual premiers Balcatta in R16 as we stormed to victory to rekindle the hope of making finals. Vlis finished with the batting aggregate award of 262 runs.

Our more memorable matches were:

Our first win in Round 3 against Western Suburbs at College Park: four run-outs from the opposition two of which were more comedy than cricket. In the chase Mitch Curwood 41* at three and Cleary 50 from 31 balls saw us home with 8 overs to spare chasing a target of 133.

Round 5 hosting Kalamunda, Bohen bowling the last over of the day and Kala needing 4 for victory with one wicket left. It came down to 2 needed off 2 when Bo collected a would be single to tie the scores, threw to wicketkeeper Ben Wood and square leg put the finger up, the batsman short of his ground. One of the best things I can recall seeing on a cricket field for a long time.

Round 12 hosting Western Suburbs, after four losses in a row it looked to be five as we were 7/64 after 16 overs in pursuit of 174 for victory. Tony Magill was assured at one end to guide the team home making a brilliant 80*, a 91 run stand with Captain Smith setting a new record and then debutant Mehmood another 19 run partnership as we won by 2 wickets 2.2 overs remaining.

Round 13 hosting top of the ladder Bassendean, a team who had smashed us on two previous occasions, we were a player short on a 42 degree day things did not bode well for Bentley. Temperature saw the opposition skipper agree to a 20 over a side match with Bentley gifted the chance to bat first. Magill again dispatched them to all parts to make 82. In a very tight finish with a fielding position no-ball call in the last over we had won by 5 runs. Bassendean never quite got in front of the run rate despite having 7 wickets in hand.

Round 16 travelling out to Aintree Eglington to face the raucous Balcatta hell-bent on a finals campaign, our first 20 overs of the match was poor as Balcatta went to drinks at 0/71. With rain about the bowlers were facing challenging conditions and came to the good, our last 20 overs in the field going for 8/71. In the chase Bo and Vlis got us off to the perfect start, Bo in particular copping verbals for his methodical approach but it worked - the opening stand worth 59 from 17 overs. Vlis stayed there and continued to find boundary after boundary as the opposition turned from verbally going us to attacking each other. By the time Vlis fell for 76 the damage had been done with the score at 132 in the 32nd over. Two quick wickets fell but Simon and Tony got it done as we won comfortably in the end to send Balcatta into soul-searching mode which made the beers taste even better.

Our semifinal appearance against Bassendean at Jubilee was obligatory only, one felt we would have been happy to call it a season after soundly defeating Kalamunda in the last round to make it into the 4. After scraping a team together on permits and pleas, the highlight was Wingnut opening the bowling and watching the batsman walk past it to disturb the furniture for one last time.

Thanks to everyone who was able to fill in or recruit friends and family to help us fill the team. Our season can best be summarised in one word, which was emphasised by Les at the start of every match: enjoyment.

Jay Smith

#801

One Day Side Batting

Player Name	М	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50's	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O	FV
Vlismas, Michael	12	12	2	76	263	26.30	1	0	26	3	3	0	0	51
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	11	11	3	58*	237	29.63	2	0	10	0	3	0	3	50
Magill, Tony	9	9	3	82*	215	35.83	2	0	18	9	4	0	0.5	55
Cleary, Simon	14	13	1	50	120	10.00	1	0	13	3	3	0	1.5	28
Nairn, Joshua	6	6	1	43*	103	20.60	0	0	9	2	1	0	0.5	17
Smith, Jay	13	10	3	24	83	11.86	0	0	5	0	5	0	0	56
Keyte, Austin	7	7	0	37	79	11.29	0	0	3	0	2	0	0	39
Lockyer, Chris	13	12	2	15	69	6.90	0	0	4	0	2	0	1	45
McKeig, Donald	3	3	0	37	66	22.00	0	0	8	1	2	0	0.5	17
Smith, Peter	7	5	1	29	61	15.25	0	0	7	0	2	0	0	36
Dungey, Lloyd	8	7	1	19	60	10.00	0	0	2	1	1	0	1	26
Shearing, Steven	2	2	0	42	46	23.00	0	0	4	0	0	0	0	3
Humayun, Raja	7	5	2	26*	46	15.33	0	0	4	0	0	0	0	5
Marlborough, Jason	2	2	1	29*	43	43.00	0	0	4	0	0	0	0	3
Curwood, Mitchell	1	1	1	41*	41	NA	0	0	3	0	2	0	0	14
Singh, Manvir	1	1	0	39	39	39.00	0	0	6	1	1	0	0	8
Hasan, Mahedi	5	5	0	20	34	6.80	0	0	2	1	3	0	0.5	29
Saxon, Shane	1	1	0	28	28	28.00	0	0	4	0	3	0	0	15
Callis, Elijah	6	5	2	13	26	8.67	0	0	3	0	7	0	0	29
Ericson, Joshua	4	4	0	14	26	6.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	18
Mehmood, Huzefa	2	2	1	13*	25	25.00	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	13
Leng, Darren	1	1	0	20	20	20.00	0	0	2	0	0	0	0	0
McNab, Cameron	1	1	0	20	20	20.00	0	0	3	0	1	0	0	4
Wood, Ben	3	3	0	10	19	6.33	0	0	2	0	4	0	0.5	20
Saxon, Tate	2	2	0	10	18	9.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	19
Saxon, Les	9	6	2	10	17	4.25	0	0	1	0	0	0	0.5	6
Slocombe, Chris	13	4	1	15*	15	5.00	0	0	2	0	5	0	0.5	53
Beaucasin, Michael	1	1	0	11	11	11.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Rana, Harsh	1	1	0	8	8	8.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	12
Chowdhury, Md Irfan	2	2	0	4	7	3.50	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Nairn, Gregory	2	2	2	3*	6	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sarker, Rahul	2	1	0	5	5	5.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
Gray, Laurence	1	1	0	2	2	2.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
Vlismas, Tom	1	1	0	2	2	2.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	2	1	0	1	1	1.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
Cleary, Jack	6	2	0	1	1	0.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	18
Ruthenberg, Scott	1	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai	1	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
Thind, Robin	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sethi, Ekjot Singh	3	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	10
Cairns, Christopher	0	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2

Partnerships

Wicket	Runs	Batsmen	Round	Opponent
1	83	Steven Shearing- Bohen Kane-Slocombe*	9	Whitfords
2	43	Bohen Kane-Slocombe - Mitchell Curwood*	3	Western Suburbs
2	43	Michael Vlismas* - Donald McKeig	16	Balcatta
3	70	Mitchell Curwood* - Simon Cleary	3	Western Suburbs
4	74	Bohen Kane-Slocombe* - Michael Vlismas	9	Whitfords
5	83*	Tony Magill* - Michael Vlismas*	13	Bassendean
6	52	Lloyd Dungey - Bohen Kane-Slocombe*	11	Kalamunda
7	19	Michael Vlismas - Joshua Ericson*	15	Subiaco Marist
8#	91	Tony Magill* - Jay Smith	12	Western Suburbs
9	49	Jay Smith - Raja Humayan*	14	North Beach Carine
10	23*	Chris Slocombe* - Gregory Nairn*	5	Kalamunda

New record for this side

One Day Side Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	316	4	15	245	16.33	3\20	0	0	21.07	4.65
Magill, Tony	296	9	13	172	13.23	4\1	0	0	22.77	3.49
Saxon, Les	248	1	12	186	15.50	3\8	0	0	20.67	4.50
Cleary, Simon	319	4	9	231	25.67	3\25	0	0	35.44	4.34
Keyte, Austin	144	0	6	120	20.00	3\26	0	0	24.00	5.00
Smith, Peter	264	2	6	145	24.17	2\19	0	0	44.00	3.30
Slocombe, Chris	468	6	6	298	49.67	2\21	0	0	78.00	3.82
Nairn, Joshua	222	4	5	157	31.40	2\34	0	0	44.40	4.24
Leng, Darren	48	2	3	29	9.67	3\29	0	0	16.00	3.63
McKeig, Donald	24	0	2	19	9.50	2\19	0	0	12.00	4.75
Saxon, Tate	66	0	2	40	20.00	2\19	0	0	33.00	3.64
Callis, Elijah	72	0	2	56	28.00	1\16	0	0	36.00	4.67
Ericson, Joshua	150	6	2	72	36.00	1\10	0	0	75.00	2.88
Curwood, Mitchell	42	0	1	21	21.00	1\21	0	0	42.00	3.00
McNab, Cameron	30	0	1	24	24.00	1\24	0	0	30.00	4.80
Mehmood, Huzefa	54	0	1	45	45.00	1\27	0	0	54.00	5.00
Lockyer, Chris	54	0	1	57	57.00	1\8	0	0	54.00	6.33
Humayun, Raja	78	0	1	86	86.00	1\25	0	0	78.00	6.62
Cleary, Jack	6	0	0	9	NA	0\9	0	0	NA	9.00
Saxon, Shane	36	2	0	10	NA	0\10	0	0	NA	1.67
Ruthenberg, Scott	6	0	0	11	NA	0\11	0	0	NA	11.00
Gray, Laurence	12	0	0	14	NA	0\14	0	0	NA	7.00
Hasan, Mahedi	12	0	0	16	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	8.00
Vlismas, Tom	18	0	0	17	NA	0\17	0	0	NA	5.67
Rana, Harsh	42	0	0	37	NA	0\37	0	0	NA	5.29
Nairn, Gregory	66	1	0	45	NA	0\18	0	0	NA	4.09
Vlismas, Michael	48	0	0	56	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	7.00

250 Matches – Peter Smith

Peter Smith (player number 501)

Side	All	1	3	4	5	6/OD
Debut Season	1994/95	1994/95	1998/99	1998/99	1998/99	2006/07
Matches	250.5	19	38	77	8	108.5
Runs	4541	416	854	1310	218	1743
High Score	141	65	101	71	141	95
Innings	241	20	43	69	7	102
Not Outs	32	2	3	4	1	22
Bat Average	21.73	23.11	21.35	20.15	36.33	21.79
4's	520	48	103	162	33	174
6's	62	4	8	14	0	36
Boundary %	54.00	51.92	53.86	55.88	60.55	52.32
Ducks	22	3	3	4	0	12
50's	19	2	3	5	0	9
100's	2	0	1	0	1	0
50 Partnerships	41	5	7	8	1	20
100 Partnerships	6	0	1	1	1	3
Catches	120	13	18	43	1	45
Stumpings	0	0	0	0	0	0
Run Outs	12.5	2	0	2	1	7.5
Balls Bowled	7832	1272	311	2491	222	3536
Maidens	203	52	13	73	6	59
Wickets	240	20	12	69	4	135
Runs	4230	536	100	1227	122	2245
Bowling Average	17.63	26.80	8.33	17.78	30.50	16.63
Best Bowling	5/25	3/81	3/18	4/10	2/24	5/25
5WI	0	0	0	0	0	1
7WI	0	0	0	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0	0	0
S/R	32.63	63.60	25.92	36.10	55.50	26.19
E/R	3.24	2.53	1.93	2.96	3.30	3.81

Holds a record partnership in the 5th side (not fielded anymore)

- 7th wicket, 116, with P Pringle v Curtin/Vic Park, at Bentley PS 2009/10 Holds a record partnerships in the one day side

- 3rd wicket, 156 with Tony Magill v South Perth at Bentley PS 2007/08 Sits 3rd on the run scorers list and wicket takers list for the one day team

150 Matches – Jay Smith

Jay Smith (player number 801)

Side	All	2	3	4	6/OD
Debut Season	2006/07	2015/16	2013/14	2012/13	2006/07
Matches	150	32	26	70.5	21.5
Runs	550	37	106	323	84
High Score	31	11*	22*	31	24
Innings	108	22	20	53	13
Not Outs	34	8	9	15	2
Bat Average	7.43	2.64	9.64	8.50	7.64
4's	42	3	5	27	7
6's	3	0	1	2	0
Boundary %	33.82	32.43	24.53	37.15	33.33
Ducks	24	10	1	11	2
50's	0	0	0	0	0
100's	0	0	0	0	0
50 Partnerships	4	0	0	3	1
100 Partnerships	0	0	0	0	0
Catches	48	6	11	20	11
Stumpings	0	0	0	0	0
Run Outs	2	0.5	1	0	0.5
Balls Bowled	5888	1504	1138	2912	334
Maidens	143	30	31	81	1
Wickets	153	39	30	71	13
Runs	3655	940	636	1781	298
Bowling Average	23.89	24.10	21.20	25.08	22.92
Best Bowling	5/41	3/17	4/27	5/41	2/27
5WI	0	0	0	1	0
7WI	0	0	0	0	0
10WM	0	0	0	0	0
S/R	38.48	38.56	37.93	41.01	25.69
E/R	3.72	3.75	3.35	3.67	5.35

Holds a record in the OD side for the 8th wicket partnership:

- 91 with Tony Magill against Western Suburbs in 2023/24 at Maniana

Club Roles

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer		Jay Smith Cam McNab Tasman Harris Darren Leng		
Committee		Steve Cairns Mitchell Crew Cam Daw Manuel Hunwick Tony Magill Andrew Stace		
Patrons		Hannah Beazley Zaneta Mascarenhas		
Vice Patrons		Keith Chapman Lloyd Dungey Steve Shearing		
Club Coach		David Taylor		
Assistant Coac	h	Tony Magill		
Captains	1 st XI 2 nd XI 3 rd XI 4 th XI 5 th XI	Mitchell Crew Ujjwal Bhan Andrew Stace Darren Leng Les Saxon & Jay Smith		
Chairman of Se	electors	Cam Daw & Andrew Stace		
Cricket Manager		Chris Pritchard		
Nets Captain		Stephen Cairns		
Ground Marking		Cam McNab		
Social Media		Tasman Harris		
Bar Manager		Darren Leng		
Equipment Manager		Stephen Cairns		
Kitchen		Chris Lockyer & Lesley Magill		
Curator		Mark Petta		
Curator's Assistant		Les Saxon		
Junior Program Coordinator		Jay Smith		
Blasters Coaches		Lewis Hughes Jay Smith Cam McNab Darren Leng		
Auditor		Fab Fanayan		
Statistician		Tony Magill		

Grade Awards

1st Grade	Batting average	Awais Mehdi	33.00 ave
	Batting aggregate	Manuel Hunwick	409 runs
	Fielding	Tasman Harris	81 votes
	Bowling average	Awais Mehdi	19.36 ave
	Bowling aggregate	Tasman Harris	25 wickets
3rd Grade	Batting average	Nikhil Shekar	22.25 ave
	Batting aggregate	Gurvinder Singh	218 runs
	Fielding	Ben Roberts	59 votes
	Bowling average	Balwinder Saini	9.00 ave
	Bowling aggregate	Khushpal Singh	23 wickets
5th Grade	Batting average	Andrew Stace	15.82 ave
	Batting aggregate	Andrew Stace	174 runs
	Fielding	Gauravsingh Chauhan	63 votes
	Bowling average	No qualifiers	xx.xx ave
	Bowling aggregate	Darren Leng	14 wickets
OD4 Grade	Batting average	Tony Magill	41.40 ave
	Batting aggregate	Michael Vlismas	262 runs
	Fielding	Jay Smith	56 votes
	Bowling average	Bohen Kane-Slocombe	16.33 ave
	Bowling aggregate	Bohen Kane-Slocombe	15 wickets

David Berry Clubman medal	Cameron McNab
Hayward Medal	Awais Mehdi

Centuries	Darren Leng	101*	Applecross	11/11/23
7 Wickets	Darren Leng	7/56	Bedford Morley	20/01/24

Season Batting

Hunwick, Manuel 14 15 0 93 440 29.33 4 0 43 6		
	60	0
Lockyer, Matthew 13 14 0 82 380 27.14 2 0 38 5	8 0	1
Mehdi, Awais 10.5 11 2 84* 365 40.56 3 0 37 10	50	0
Magill, Tony 17 18 4 82* 354 25.29 2 0 37 11	70	1.5
Keys, Travis 11.5 12 0 67 298 24.83 1 0 32 3	17 1	2
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen 12 12 3 58* 282 31.33 2 0 13 0	3 0	3
Vlismas, Michael 12 12 2 76 263 26.30 1 0 26 3	3 0	0
Saini, Balwinder 12 15 0 43 230 15.33 0 0 22 4	2 0	0.5
Leng, Darren 11 11 2 101* 223 24.78 0 1 25 0	1 0	0.5
Singh, Gurvinder 10.5 13 1 45 218 18.17 0 0 17 2	3 0	0.5
Beaucasin, Michael 12 13 0 38 204 15.69 0 0 21 0	70	0.5
Shejwal, Nikhil 9 9 0 59 187 20.78 1 0 10 0	2 0	0.5
Stace, Andrew 12.5 14 1 51 181 13.92 1 0 18 6	90	0
Shekar, Nikhil 8 9 1 50 178 22.25 2 0 11 0	8 1	0
Hughes, Lewis 12 13 2 32 168 15.27 0 0 14 0	50	0.5
Palumbo, Adam 12 12 5 39* 162 23.14 0 0 10 4	3 0	0
Daw, Cameron 13.5 12 1 28 155 14.09 0 0 13 2	90	0
Nairn, Joshua 9 10 1 43* 152 16.89 0 0 15 3	1 0	1.5
Crew, Mitchell 14 12 3 40 147 16.33 0 0 7 2	4 0	2.5
Roberts, Ben 8 11 1 46 147 14.70 0 0 19 5	2 0	0.5
McNab, Cameron 13 13 1 34* 137 11.42 0 0 14 0	52	1
Rana, Harsh 5 6 1 76 135 27.00 1 0 8 12	3 0	0
Chauhan, Gauravsingh 8 9 0 27 131 14.56 0 0 13 3	70	0.5
Singh, Khushpal 13 15 2 35 131 10.08 0 0 17 1	1 0	0
Daquino, Edward 7 8 0 44 130 16.25 0 0 15 0	0 0	0.5
McKeig, Donald 8 8 0 37 121 15.13 0 0 13 3	6 0	0.5
Cleary, Simon 14 13 1 50 120 10.00 1 0 13 3	3 0	1.5
Fanayan, Omid 14 14 0 38 119 8.50 0 0 8 0	70	0
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu 6 7 1 59 116 19.33 1 0 11 3	0 0	2
Harris, Tasman 14 11 3 31* 115 14.38 0 0 3 8	6 0	1
Curwood, Mitchell 9 9 3 41* 110 18.33 0 0 9 0	3 0	0
Keyte, Austin 11 11 0 37 109 9.91 0 0 6 0	8 0	1
Taylor, David 2 2 0 65 107 53.50 1 0 9 3	0 0	0
Musitano, Jesse 9 11 1 28* 105 10.50 0 0 8 3	2 0	0
Gill, Vishav 13 14 1 22 95 7.31 0 0 11 0	1 0	2
Callis, Elijah 14 14 6 20* 94 11.75 0 0 10 1	8 0	0
Smith, Kieran220658341.5010100	0 0	0
Smith, Jay14113248310.380050	6 0	0
Mehmood, Huzefa 4 4 2 51* 82 41.00 1 0 7 0	50	0
Singh, Manvir450397915.8000101	3 0	0
Smith, Peter861297815.600080	2 0	0
Lockyer, Chris 14 13 2 15 76 6.91 0 4 0	2 0	1
Cheeseman, Daniel 11 8 4 31* 75 18.75 0 0 5 0	5 0	0
Singh, Avneet6.570237510.710091	1 0	0

Player Name	м	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50's	100's	4's	6's	Cat	St	R/O
Kumar, Pardeep	13	13	2	16	64	5.82	0	0	4	1	3	0	1
Dungey, Lloyd	8	7	1	19	60	10.00	0	0	2	1	1	0	1
Gray, Laurence	9.5	10	0	24	58	5.80	0	0	1	0	2	0	0
Bhan, Ujjwal	11.5	13	1	12	56	4.67	0	0	6	0	6	0	0
Dhillon, Simar	3.5	4	0	30	52	13.00	0	0	8	0	5	1	0
Ericson, Joshua	8	9	0	22	52	5.78	0	0	3	0	2	0	0
Kalangutkar, Mahendra	3.5	3	1	27*	51	25.50	0	0	2	2	1	0	0
Marlborough, Jason	5	5	1	29*	51	12.75	0	0	4	0	0	0	0
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	10	12	4	21	48	6.00	0	0	4	0	3	0	0
Shearing, Steven	2	2	0	42	46	23.00	0	0	4	0	0	0	0
Humayun, Raja	7	5	2	26*	46	15.33	0	0	4	0	0	0	0
Dilshad, Umar	4	6	0	25	45	7.50	0	0	3	0	0	0	0
Banerjee, Bobby	5	5	0	22	39	7.80	0	0	1	0	1	0	0
Hasan, Mahedi	5	5	0	20	34	6.80	0	0	2	1	3	0	0.5
Pun, Pawan	3	2	0	24	30	15.00	0	0	4	0	0	0	0
Saxon, Shane	1	1	0	28	28	28.00	0	0	4	0	3	0	0
Taylor, Ashton	3	3	0	16	24	8.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Wood, Ben	4	4	0	10	23	5.75	0	0	2	0	4	0	0.5
Chowdhury, Md Irfan	5.5	6	0	7	23	3.83	0	0	2	0	1	0	0
Slocombe, Chris	14	5	1	15*	22	5.50	0	0	2	0	6	0	0.5
Saxon, Tate	2	2	0	10	18	9.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Saxon, Les	9	6	2	10	17	4.25	0	0	1	0	0	0	0.5
Babu, Sriram Kumar	5	6	1	14	15	3.00	0	0	1	0	1	0	0
Sarker, Rahul	3	2	0	9	14	7.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Malloy, Thomas	9.5	7	6	6*	13	13.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Soa, Leeroy	1	2	0	11	11	5.50	0	0	2	0	0	0	0.5
Browne, Campbell	10.5	11	2	7*	11	1.22	0	0	1	0	2	0	0.5
Liddle, Jesse	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Singh, Varinder	1	1	0	9	9	9.00	0	0	2	0	1	0	0
Baig, Ali Taimoor	3	4	0	5	9	2.25	0	0	1	0	1	0	0
Nairn, Gregory	4	4	2	3*	8	4.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Welgama, Adeesha	3	3	2	4*	7	7.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Bailey, Max	1	2	0	4	7	3.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Hasan, Mahmud	1	1	0	6	6	6.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	4	4	2	3	6	3.00	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
McMurray, Clinton	6	5	2	2*	5	1.67	0	0	0	0	2	0	0
Solanki, Mauneek	1	1	0	4	4	4.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Vlismas, Tom	1	1	0	2	2	2.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Cleary, Jack	6	2	0	1	1	0.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	3	2	0	1	1	0.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Anderson, Luke	1	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai	1.5	0	0	NA	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Ruthenberg, Scott	2	1	1	0*	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sethi, Ekjot Singh	3	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Thind, Robin	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Umair, Umair	2	2	1	0*	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	2	0	0
Watson, Thomas	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Season Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Harris, Tasman	966	25	31	576	18.58	5\76	1	0	31.16	3.58
Mehdi, Awais	979	30	25	474	18.96	5\17	1	0	39.16	2.91
Magill, Tony	665	25	24	324	13.50	4\1	0	0	27.71	2.92
Singh, Khushpal	784	19	24	425	17.71	6\45	2	0	32.67	3.25
Palumbo, Adam	707	16	21	470	22.38	4\20	0	0	33.67	3.99
Saini, Balwinder	526	13	19	269	14.16	4\15	0	0	27.68	3.07
Leng, Darren	576	26	19	280	14.74	7\56	1	1	30.32	2.92
Gill, Vishav	604	10	18	347	19.28	4\18	0	0	33.56	3.45
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	352	5	16	270	16.88	3\20	0	0	22.00	4.60
Crew, Mitchell	609	12	15	427	28.47	4\59	0	0	40.60	4.21
Singh, Avneet	332	16	13	149	11.46	4\25	0	0	25.54	2.69
Saxon, Les	248	1	12	186	15.50	3\8	0	0	20.67	4.50
Nairn, Joshua	366	9	12	252	21.00	4\19	0	0	30.50	4.13
Browne, Campbell	412	8	12	326	27.17	3\25	0	0	34.33	4.75
Kumar, Pardeep	545	18	11	260	23.64	4\23	0	0	49.55	2.86
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	288	2	10	198	19.80	3\13	0	0	28.80	4.13
Stace, Andrew	600	15	10	351	35.10	3\39	0	0	60.00	3.51
Cleary, Simon	319	4	9	231	25.67	3\25	0	0	35.44	4.34
Cheeseman, Daniel	514	11	9	335	37.22	3\22	0	0	57.11	3.91
McMurray, Clinton	286	10	8	161	20.13	3\17	0	0	35.75	3.38
Callis, Elijah	254	0	8	198	24.75	2\22	0	0	31.75	4.68
Malloy, Thomas	408	15	8	244	30.50	2\21	0	0	51.00	3.59
Smith, Peter	312	3	7	174	24.86	2\19	0	0	44.57	3.35
Lockyer, Matthew	408	10	7	245	35.00	3\52	0	0	58.29	3.60
Curwood, Mitchell	445	4	7	280	40.00	3\50	0	0	63.57	3.78
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	130	2	6	90	15.00	3\20	0	0	21.67	4.15
Dilshad, Umar	216	4	6	102	17.00	3\21	0	0	36.00	2.83
Keyte, Austin	144	0	6	120	20.00	3\26	0	0	24.00	5.00
Slocombe, Chris	474	6	6	303	50.50	2\21	0	0	79.00	3.84
Welgama, Adeesha	108	4	5	73	14.60	2\17	0	0	21.60	4.06
Ericson, Joshua	234	7	5	139	27.80	3\1	0	0	46.80	3.56
Rana, Harsh	246	4	5	157	31.40	2\23	0	0	49.20	3.83
Gray, Laurence	270	1	5	240	48.00	2\29	0	0	54.00	5.33

Player Name	Balls	м	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	S/R	E/R
Singh, Gurvinder	108	2	4	74	18.50	4\36	0	0	27.00	4.11
McKeig, Donald	126	3	4	81	20.25	2\19	0	0	31.50	3.86
Solanki, Mauneek	72	1	3	54	18.00	3\54	0	0	24.00	4.50
Taylor, Ashton	128	1	3	100	33.33	2\25	0	0	42.67	4.69
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	120	0	3	164	54.67	1\28	0	0	40.00	8.20
Taylor, David	38	1	2	34	17.00	2\34	0	0	19.00	5.37
McNab, Cameron	42	0	2	38	19.00	1\14	0	0	21.00	5.43
Saxon, Tate	66	0	2	40	20.00	2\19	0	0	33.00	3.64
Pun, Pawan	62	0	2	56	28.00	1\21	0	0	31.00	5.42
Lockyer, Chris	61	0	2	64	32.00	1\7	0	0	30.50	6.30
Umair, Umair	72	0	2	72	36.00	2\48	0	0	36.00	6.00
Musitano, Jesse	96	0	2	78	39.00	1\9	0	0	48.00	4.88
Mehmood, Huzefa	96	0	2	90	45.00	1\27	0	0	48.00	5.63
Hasan, Mahmud	18	0	1	12	12.00	1\12	0	0	18.00	4.00
Shejwal, Nikhil	36	1	1	31	31.00	1\12	0	0	36.00	5.17
Roberts, Ben	60	1	1	41	41.00	1\34	0	0	60.00	4.10
Humayun, Raja	78	0	1	86	86.00	1\25	0	0	78.00	6.62
Cleary, Jack	6	0	0	9	NA	0\9	0	0	NA	9.00
Saxon, Shane	36	2	0	10	NA	0\10	0	0	NA	1.67
Bailey, Max	24	0	0	11	NA	0\11	0	0	NA	2.75
Ruthenberg, Scott	6	0	0	11	NA	0\11	0	0	NA	11.00
Hasan, Mahedi	12	0	0	16	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	8.00
Daquino, Edward	18	0	0	17	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	5.67
Vlismas, Tom	18	0	0	17	NA	0\17	0	0	NA	5.67
Smith, Kieran	18	0	0	18	NA	0\18	0	0	NA	6.00
Baig, Ali Taimoor	18	0	0	20	NA	0\20	0	0	NA	6.67
Dhillon, Simar	42	1	0	20	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	2.86
Daw, Cameron	30	1	0	24	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	4.80
Vlismas, Michael	48	0	0	56	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	7.00
Nairn, Gregory	102	1	0	59	NA	0\14	0	0	NA	3.47
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	66	0	0	70	NA	0\0	0	0	NA	6.36

Ralph Dungey Points

Player Name	Total	Player Name	Total
Magill, Tony	667 *	Slocombe, Chris	139
Lockyer, Matthew	500	Mehmood, Huzefa	139
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	497 *	Ericson, Joshua	135
Mehdi, Awais	497 *	Lockyer, Chris	131
Leng, Darren	449 *	Taylor, David	127
Hunwick, Manuel	445 *	Dilshad, Umar	117
Harris, Tasman	433 *	Malloy, Thomas	114
Saini, Balwinder	427 *	Singh, Manvir	97
Dhillon, Khush	393 *	Smith, Kieran	91
Palumbo, Adam	362	Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	90
Crew, Mitchell	341	McMurray, Clinton	88
Stace, Andrew	324 *	Dungey, Lloyd	86
Vlismas, Michael	313 *	Bhan, Ujjwal	81
Gill, Vishav	293	Taylor, Ashton	72
Singh, Gurvinder	284 *	Welgama, Adeesha	70
Keys, Travis	283	Dhillon, Simar	67
Nairn, Joshua	281	Hasan, Mahedi	59
Beaucasin, Michael	264	Saxon, Tate	57
Callis, Elijah	254	kalangutkar, Mahendra	57
Singh, Avneet	238	Pun, Pawan	54
Cleary, Simon	238	Marlborough, Jason	54
Curwood, Mitchell	225	Shearing, Steven	49
Roberts, Ben	224 *	Humayun, Raja	48
Keyte, Austin	223	Wood, Ben	43
Shekar, Nikhil	210 *	Banerjee, Bobby	42
Hughes, Lewis	205	Umair, Umair	32
Cheeseman, Daniel	200	Chowdhury, Md Irfan	32
Rana, Harsh	199	Babu, Sriram Kumar	24
Mckeig, Donald	197	Cleary, Jack	19
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	194 *	Sarker, Rahul	19
Shejwal, Nikhil	190	Baig, Ali Taimoor	16
Smith, Peter	184	Saxon, Shane	15
Daw, Cameron	184	Soa, Leeroy	11
McNab, Cameron	183	Nairn, Gregory	10
Fanayan, Omid	167	Sethi, Ekjot Singh	10
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	164	Hasan, Mahmud	9
Musitano, Jesse	164	Liddle, Jesse	9
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	160	Singh, Varinder	9
Kumar, Pardeep	146	Bailey, Max	7
Saxon, Les	143	Ruthenberg, Scott	7
Smith, Jay	143 *	Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	6
Daquino, Edward	141	Solanki, Mauneek	4
Browne, Campbell	140	Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai	3
Gray, Laurence	140	Vlismas, Tom	3
		Cairns, Chris	2
		Watson, Thomas	2

* denotes a player ineligable for this award due to winning another major award

Consistency Award Points

Magili, Tony 782 Maloy, Thomas 149 Mendi, Awais 607 Mehmood, Huzefa 149 Mendi, Awais 607 Mehmood, Huzefa 149 Harris, Tasman 558 Smith, Jay 143 Leng, Darren 544 Daquino, Edward 141 Lockyer, Matthew 535 Taylor, David 137 Saini, Balwinder 517 Lockyer, Chris 136 Dhillon, Khush 508 McMurray, Clinton 128 Palumbo, Adam 457 Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 120 Hunwick, Manuel 445 Singh, Manvir 97 Crew, Mitchell 406 Welgama, Adeesha 95 Stace, Andrew 374 Smith, Kirean 91 Gill, Vishav 368 Taylor, Ashton 87 Nairn, Joshua 336 Dungey, Licyd 86 Singh, Aneet 303 Saxon, Tate 67 Singh, Aneet 303 Saxon, Tate 67 Singh, Aneet 303	Player	Points	Player	Points
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen 577 Dilshad, Umar 147 Harris, Tasman 558 Smith, Jay 143 Leng, Darren 544 Daquino, Edward 141 Leng, Darren 544 Daquino, Edward 141 Saini, Balwinder 517 Lockyer, Chris 136 Saini, Balwinder 517 Lockyer, Chris 136 Dhillon, Khush 508 McMurray, Clinton 128 Palumbo, Adam 457 Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 120 Humwick, Manuel 445 Singh, Manvir 97 Crew, Mitchell 406 Welgama, Adeesha 95 Stace, Andrew 374 Smith, Kirean 91 Gill, Vishav 368 Taylor, Ashton 87 Nairn, Joshua 336 Dangurb, Ashton 87 Singh, Anreet 303 Saxon, Tate 67 Callis, Elijah 294 Pun, Pawan 64 Cheary, Simon 283 kalangutkar, Mahendra 57 Beaucasin, Mic	Magill, Tony	782	Malloy, Thomas	149
Harris, Tasman558Smith, Jay143Leng, Darren544Daquino, Edward141Lockyer, Nathew535Taylor, David137Saini, Balwinder517Lockyer, Chris136Dhillon, Khush508McMurray, Clinton128Palumbo, Adam457Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad120Hunwick, Manuel445Singh, Marvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Singh, Candrew374Smith, Kieran81Oliny, Joshua386Dungey, Lloyd86Viisnas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriam Kumar24Mckeig, Donald205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Banerjee, Bobby10Mckeig, Donald205Sarker, Rahul19Mukanga, Gaurasingh194Sing, Niram Kumar	Mehdi, Awais	607	Mehmood, Huzefa	149
Leng, Darren544Daquino, Edward141Lockyer, Matthew535Taylor, David137Saini, Balwinder517Lockyer, Chris136Dhillon, Khush508McMurray, Clinton128Palumbo, Adam457Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad120Hunwick, Manuel445Singh, Marvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vilsmas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keyt, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Ran, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Mil rfan32Shekr, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Saxon, Shane15Soxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Mikhil195Nairo, Gregory10Mck	Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	577	Dilshad, Umar	147
Lockyer, Matthew 535 Taylor, David 137 Saini, Balwinder 517 Lockyer, Chris 136 Dhillon, Khush 508 McMurray, Clinton 128 Palumbo, Adam 457 Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad 120 Hunwick, Manuel 445 Singh, Manvir 97 Crew, Mitchell 406 Welgama, Adeesha 95 Stace, Andrew 374 Smith, Kieran 91 Gill, Vishav 368 Taylor, Astton 87 Nairn, Joshua 336 Dungey, Lloyd 86 Vismas, Michael 313 Bhan, Ujjwal 81 Singh, Avneet 303 Saxon, Tate 67 Callis, Elijah 294 Pun, Pawan 64 Cleary, Simon 283 kalangutkar, Mahendra 57 Beaucasin, Michael 264 Marborough, Jason 54 Curwood, Mitchell 260 Humayun, Raja 53 Keyte, Austin 253 Shearing, Steven 49 Cheeseman,	Harris, Tasman	558	Smith, Jay	143
Saini, Balwinder517Lockyer, Chris136Dhillon, Khush508McMurray, Clinton128Palumbo, Adam457Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad120Hunwick, Manuel445Singh, Marvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Iloyd86Vismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujiwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben42Ran, Harsh224Wood, Ben42Ran, Harsh210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul10Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shearn, Itshil100Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul10Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shearn, Nikhil100Cleary, Jac	Leng, Darren	544	Daquino, Edward	141
Dhillon, Khush508McMurray, Clinton128Palumbo, Adam457Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad120Hunwick, Manuel445Singh, Manvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vilsmas, Mitchael313Bhan, Ujwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Iack19Hughes, Lewis205Saker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Saker, Rahul19Savon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Savon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Savon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Savon, Les203Saxon, Shane16Savon, Les203Saxon, Shane16Savon, Les204<	Lockyer, Matthew	535	Taylor, David	137
Palumbo, Adam457Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad120Humvick, Manuel445Singh, Manvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Snith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Viismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Halangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Ran, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan22Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chaunan, Gaurawsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10Orkvab, Gameron184Lidde, Jesse9Kuman, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Daw, Cameron184Lidde, Jesse <t< td=""><td>Saini, Balwinder</td><td>517</td><td>Lockyer, Chris</td><td>136</td></t<>	Saini, Balwinder	517	Lockyer, Chris	136
Hunwick, Manuel445Singh, Manvir97Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vlismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujiwal81Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283Kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Setthi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron183Hasan, Mahmud9Jaw, Campoel181Singh, Varinder9Krishamoor	Dhillon, Khush	508	McMurray, Clinton	128
Crew, Mitchell406Welgama, Adeesha95Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vilismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Sheyal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Singh, Varinder9Jaw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse	Palumbo, Adam	457	Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	120
Stace, Andrew374Smith, Kieran91Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vlismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10McNab, Gareron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Awar, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kumar, Pardee	Hunwick, Manuel	445	Singh, Manvir	97
Gill, Vishav368Taylor, Ashton87Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vlismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujjwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283Kalagutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben32Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Rauf, Muhamad Bazaid205Sakon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kurshamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Mairnider9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kurshamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Frabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence169Sethi, Prabhnoo	Crew, Mitchell	406	Welgama, Adeesha	95
Nairn, Joshua336Dungey, Lloyd86Vlismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujiwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabinoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Fireson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torn3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torn3<	Stace, Andrew	374	Smith, Kieran	91
Vlismas, Michael313Bhan, Ujiwal81Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder7Nusitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3 <td>Gill, Vishav</td> <td>368</td> <td>Taylor, Ashton</td> <td>87</td>	Gill, Vishav	368	Taylor, Ashton	87
Singh, Gurvinder304Dhillon, Simar67Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Sakon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kurar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kirishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solaki, Mauneek4 <td>Nairn, Joshua</td> <td>336</td> <td>Dungey, Lloyd</td> <td>86</td>	Nairn, Joshua	336	Dungey, Lloyd	86
Singh, Avneet303Saxon, Tate67Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chewdhur, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Sheja, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torm<	Vlismas, Michael	313	Bhan, Ujjwal	81
Callis, Elijah294Pun, Pawan64Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Hughes, Lewis205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris160Vlismas, Tom3	Singh, Gurvinder	304	Dhillon, Simar	67
Cleary, Simon283Hasan, Mahedi59Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Grav, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torm3	Singh, Avneet	303	Saxon, Tate	67
Keys, Travis283kalangutkar, Mahendra57Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kasek, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torm3Curron160Vlismas, Torm3Kirinamoorthy, Jishua160Vlismas, Torm3Sheider165Kasek, Samuel Kudzai3Sheider165Kasek, Samuel Kudzai3<	Callis, Elijah	294	Pun, Pawan	64
Beaucasin, Michael264Marlborough, Jason54Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kurishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris22Sator, Scott3	Cleary, Simon	283	Hasan, Mahedi	59
Curwood, Mitchell260Humayun, Raja53Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris167Solaki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Torn3Cairns, Chris205Kasek, Sirker, Sort3	Keys, Travis	283	kalangutkar, Mahendra	57
Keyte, Austin253Shearing, Steven49Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, PrabInoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris206Vlismas, Tom3	Beaucasin, Michael	264	Marlborough, Jason	54
Cheeseman, Daniel240Wood, Ben43Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, PrabInoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris205Sature, Chris3	Curwood, Mitchell	260	Humayun, Raja	53
Roberts, Ben229Banerjee, Bobby42Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh00McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kurar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kusitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Irabinoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2Vlismas, Tom3	Keyte, Austin	253	Shearing, Steven	49
Rana, Harsh224Umair, Umair42Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2223Hughes160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris223Cairns, Chris22Kata22Kata160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris22Kata160Vlismas, Tom3Kata160Vlismas, Tom3 <td>Cheeseman, Daniel</td> <td>240</td> <td>Wood, Ben</td> <td>43</td>	Cheeseman, Daniel	240	Wood, Ben	43
Smith, Peter219Chowdhury, Md Irfan32Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kustano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Irabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2223	Roberts, Ben	229	Banerjee, Bobby	42
Mckeig, Donald217Babu, Sriram Kumar24Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Kustano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2Vlismas, Tom3	Rana, Harsh	224	Umair, Umair	42
Shekar, Nikhil210Cleary, Jack19Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2223	Smith, Peter	219	Chowdhury, Md Irfan	32
Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid205Sarker, Rahul19Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom Cairns, Chris3	Mckeig, Donald	217	Babu, Sriram Kumar	24
Hughes, Lewis205Baig, Ali Taimoor16Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Viismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris222	Shekar, Nikhil	210	Cleary, Jack	19
Saxon, Les203Saxon, Shane15Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2Cairns, Chris2	Rauf, Muhammad Bazaid	205	Sarker, Rahul	19
Browne, Campbell200Soa, Leeroy11Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris222	Hughes, Lewis	205	Baig, Ali Taimoor	16
Shejwal, Nikhil195Nairn, Gregory10Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris223	Saxon, Les	203	Saxon, Shane	15
Chauhan, Gauravsingh194Sethi, Ekjot Singh10McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris22	Browne, Campbell	200	Soa, Leeroy	11
McNab, Cameron193Hasan, Mahmud9Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris223	Shejwal, Nikhil	195	Nairn, Gregory	10
Daw, Cameron184Liddle, Jesse9Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris22	Chauhan, Gauravsingh	194	Sethi, Ekjot Singh	10
Kumar, Pardeep181Singh, Varinder9Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	McNab, Cameron	193	Hasan, Mahmud	9
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu179Bailey, Max7Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Daw, Cameron	184	Liddle, Jesse	9
Musitano, Jesse174Ruthenberg, Scott7Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Kumar, Pardeep	181	Singh, Varinder	9
Slocombe, Chris169Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh6Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	179	Bailey, Max	7
Fanayan, Omid167Solanki, Mauneek4Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Musitano, Jesse	174	Ruthenberg, Scott	7
Gray, Laurence165Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai3Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Slocombe, Chris	169	Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	6
Ericson, Joshua160Vlismas, Tom3Cairns, Chris2	Fanayan, Omid	167	Solanki, Mauneek	4
Cairns, Chris 2	Gray, Laurence	165	Kaseke, Samuel Kudzai	3
	Ericson, Joshua	160	Vlismas, Tom	3
Watson, Thomas 2			Cairns, Chris	2
			Watson, Thomas	2

Career Batting

Player Name	м	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50s	00s	0s	4s	6s	Cat	St	RO	Dis	Bdy%
Dungey, Donald L	629	724		117	12386	20.01	44	4	78	1038	78	231	0	37	231	37.3
Shearing, Steven J	302.5	328	57	114*	7546	27.85	41	3	28	639	15	98	0	3.5	98	35.1
Magill, Anthony J	370.5	382	80	112	6672	22.09	26	4	39	680	187	160	0	35.5	160	57.6
Cairns, Stephen G	441.5	560	73	74	6176	12.68	14	0	78	404	8	139	0	5	139	26.9
Fanayan, Omid	253.5	275	28	112	6036	24.44	29	3	29	673	29	144	1	11	145	47.5
Smith, Peter C	255.5	246	33	141	4599	21.59	19	2	22	527	62	122	0	12.5	122	53.9
Daquino, Edward	233	247	30	150	4405	20.30	18	2	19	546	23	35	0	2	35	52.7
Fernandez, Ron G.	205.5	220	23	101	4216	21.40	20	1	20	344	45	83	0	3	83	39.0
Lockyer, Christopher	290.5	263	57	73	3314	16.09	8	0	30	271	29	109	0	12	109	38.0
McKeig, Donald R	191	188	16	91*	3046	17.71	10	0	20	310	23	100	14	10.5	114	45.2
Cleary, Simon V	193.5	187	20	130	3024	18.11	9	2	29	281	125	55	1	6.5	56	62.0
McNab, Cameron R	209.5	205	48	95*	2064	13.15	3	0	27	170	3	159	9	20.5	168	33.8
Smith, Kieran E	67	73	11	106	2031	32.76	12	2	7	236	31	23	1	5	24	55.6
Daw, Cameron	111	103	7	137*	1999	20.82	8	1	7	237	13	89	4	4.5	93	51.3
Lockyer, Matthew	106.5	113	18	109*	1995	21.00	10	1	9	180	12	49	4	13.5	53	39.7
Saxon, Shane	80	79	5	150	1900	25.68	4	3	6	206	3	43	0	5	43	44.3
Vlismas, Michael	147.5	122	39	82*	1844	22.22	5	0	7	162	21	75	0	8.5	75	42.0
Nairn, Gregory J	272	230	74	95	1825	11.70	1	0	28	174	9	92	1	16.5	93	41.1
Mehdi, Awais	70	74	6	93	1820	26.76	11	0	9	196	51	30	0	4	30	59.9
Solanki, Mauneek	150.5	139	18	79	1792	14.81	4	0	14	195	16	55	0	8.5	55	48.9
Ericson, Joshua	146.5	124	29	103	1690	17.79	4	1	16	134	3	68	0	8.5	68	32.8
Hunwick, Manuel	47	51	7	140	1549	35.20	7	2	5	169	15	20	0	1	20	49.5
Leng, Darren	123	109	26	101*	1290	15.54	1	1	7	138	3	38	0	6.5	38	44.2
Stace, Andrew P	102	99	16	66	1158	13.95	4	0	15	109	26	35	0	2	35	51.1
Marlborough, Jason	49	50	9	90*	1108	27.02	7	0	4	136	7	11	0	0.5	11	52.9
Singh, Gurvinder	49.5	55	3	61	1007	19.37	5	0	4	84	2	16	0	2.5	16	34.6
Keys, Travis	32	34	0	119	954	28.06	2	1	1	107	12	38	7	4.5	45	52.4
Beaucasin, Michael	62.5	66	5	63	888	14.56	1	0	6	86	0	17	0	4.5	17	38.7
Bhan, Ujjwal	133	111	25	57	757	8.80	1	0	20	59	4	57	0	4.5	57	34.3
Saini, Balwinder	41	45	5	69	748	18.70	3	0	4	83	5	28	0	2.5	28	48.4
Nairn, Joshua G	77	78	20	43*	685	11.81	0	0	12	71	6	28	0	5	28	46.7
Palumbo, Adam	88	74	18	46*	642	11.46	0	0	15	39	17	21	0	6	21	40.2
Keyte, Austin A	66.5	60	2	60	583	10.05	2	0	13	56	0	56	5	8.5	61	38.4
Smith, Jay P	154	112	36	31	561	7.38	0	0	26	42	3	53	0	2	53	33.2
Saxon, Les	175.5	104	35	34	551	7.99	0	0	17	33	0	22	0	1.5	22	24.0
Cheeseman, Daniel	111.5	71	33	31*	425	11.18	0	0	11	30	1	42	0	4.5	42	29.6
Shekar, Nikhil	18	20	2	64	403	22.39	3	0	2	35	1	13	1	0.5	14	36.2
Crew, Mitchell J	53	38	17	57*	395	18.81	1	0	3	27	6	16	0	5.5	16	36.5
Kalangutkar, Mahendra	24.5	22	3	51*	373	19.63	1	0	5	33	9	5	0	2	5	49.9
Liddle, Jesse	57.5	57	10	34*	373	7.94	0	0	10	24	0	32	1	1.5	33	25.7
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	28	32	4	59	336	12.00	1	0	8	35	10	9	0	3.5	9	59.5
Shejwal, Nikhil	19.5	20	2	59	324	18.00	1	0	1	18	0	4	0	0.5	4	22.2
Musitano, Jesse	19.5	23	1	39	311	14.14	0	0	3	35	5	6	0	0	6	54.7
Banerjee, Bobby	28	29	1	41	311	11.11	0	0	7	30	0	5	0	0	5	38.6
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	12	12		58*	282	31.33	2		1	13	0	3	0	3	3	18.4
Singh, Khushpal	26	27	4	40*	252	10.96	0	0	5	28	2	6	0	1.5	6	49.2

Player Name	м	I	NO	HS	Runs	Ave	50s	00s	0s	4s	6s	Cat	St	RO	Dis	Bdy%
Taylor, David	5	5	1	69	233	58.25	3	0	0	19	8	1	0	0	1	53.2
Roberts, Ben	17	20	1	46	228	12.00	0	0	6	28	6	4	0	0.5	4	64.9
Gill, Vishav	30.5	27	6	29*	203	9.67	0	0	1	24	0	9	0	3	9	47.3
Harris, Tasman	35	27	9	31*	183	10.17	0	0	8	9	10	11	0	1	11	52.5
Watson, Thomas	25	23	0	26	170	7.39	0	0	8	11	1	5	0	0.5	5	29.4
Hughes, Lewis	12	13	2	32	168	15.27	0	0	0	14	0	5	0	0.5	5	33.3
Singh, Manvir	11	10	0	58	153	15.30	1	0	3	16	1	8	0	0	8	45.8
Gray, Laurence	37.5	34	3	24	148	4.77	0	0	7	2	0	7	0	1.5	7	5.4
Rana, Harsh	5	6	1	76	135	27.00	1	0	1	8	12	3	0	0	3	77.0
Singh, Varinder	11	12	2	37	134	13.40	0	0	0	16	1	4	0	0	4	52.2
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	8	9	0	27	131	14.56	0	0	1	13	3	7	0	0.5	7	53.4
Callis, Elijah	24	22	6	20*	129	8.06	0	0	3	14	1	10	0	0.5	10	48.1
Rauf, Muhammad B	43	39	16	21	129	5.61	0	0	11	8	0	12	0	1.5	12	24.8
Curwood, Mitchell	9	9	3	41*	110	18.33	0	0	0	9	0	3	0	0	3	32.7
McMurray, Clinton	48	32	13	13*	86	4.53	0	0	5	4	0	7	0	0	7	18.6
Mehmood, Huzefa	4	4	2	51*	82	41.00	1	0	0	7	0	5	0	0	5	34.1
Singh, Avneet	6.5	7	0	23	75	10.71	0	0	1	9	1	1	0	0	1	56.0
Kumar, Pardeep	13	13	2	16	64	5.82	0	0	5	4	1	3	0	1	3	34.4
Dhillon, Simar	3.5	4	0	30	52	13.00	0	0	1	8	0	5	1	0	6	61.5
Kalangutkar, Mahendra	3.5	3	1	27*	51	25.50	0	0	1	2	2	1	0	0	1	39.2
Humayun, Raja	7	5	2	26*	46	15.33	0	0	2	4	0	0	0	0	0	34.8
Dilshad, Umar	4	6	0	25	45	7.50	0	0	2	3	0	0	0	0	0	26.7
Hasan, Mahedi	5	5	0	20	34	6.80	0	0	0	2	1	3	0	0.5	3	41.2
Pun, Pawan	3	2	0	24	30	15.00	0	0	0	4	0	0	0	0	0	53.3
Taylor, Ashton	3	3	0	16	24	8.00	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	16.7
Wood, Ben	4	4	0	10	23	5.75	0	0	0	2	0	4	0	0.5	4	34.8
Chowdhury, Md Irfan	5.5	6	0	7	23	3.83	0	0	1	2	0	1	0	0	1	34.8
Slocombe, Chris	14	5	1	15*	22	5.50	0	0	3	2	0	6	0	0.5	6	36.4
Saxon, Tate	2	2	0	10	18	9.00	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Babu, Sriram Kumar	5	6	1	14	15	3.00	0	0	3	1	0	1	0	0	1	26.7
Sarker, Rahul	3	2	0	9	14	7.00	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	28.6
Soa, Leeroy	2	3	0	3	14	4.67	0	0	1	2	0	0	0	1	0	57.1
Browne, Campbell	18.5	17	2	7*	14	0.93	0	0	11	1	0	3	0	0.5	3	28.6
Malloy, Thomas	9.5	7	6	6*	13	13.00	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	30.8
Baig, Ali Taimoor	3	4	0	5	9	2.25	0	0	2	1	0	1	0	0	1	44.4
Vlismas, Tom	2	2	1	6*	8	8.00	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Welgama, Adeesha	3	3	2	4*	7	7.00	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Bailey, Max	1	2	0	4	7	3.50	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.0
Kaseke, Samuel	18.5	10	2	3	7	0.88	0	0	3	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Hasan, Mahmud	1	1	0	6	6	6.00	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	66.7
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	4	4	2	3	6	3.00	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Ruthenberg, Scott A	4	3	1	4	4	2.00	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	1	0.0
Cleary, Jack	6	2	0	1	1	0.50	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.0
Sethi, Prabhnoor Singh	3	2	0	1	1	0.50	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.0
Anderson, Luke	1	0	0	0	0	NA	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	NA
Sethi, Ekjot Singh	3	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	NA
Thind, Robin	1	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	NA
Umair, Umair	2	2	1	0*	0	0.00	0	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	2	NA
Cairns, Christopher	2.5	1	0	0	0	0.00	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	NA

Career Bowling

Player Name	Balls	М	w	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	10WM	S/R	E/R
Nairn, Gregory J	24017	1206	651	9679	14.87	8/13	28	4	4	36.9	2.42
Magill, Anthony J	22175	971	574	10070	17.54	8/35	14	2	1	38.6	2.72
Lockyer, Christopher	14862	620	436	6822	15.65	7/44	11	1	0	34.1	2.75
Smith, Peter C	8054	205	244	4342	17.80	5/25	1	0	0	33.0	3.23
Ericson, Joshua	7623	217	216	4413	20.43	7/34	2	1	0	35.3	3.47
Saxon, Les	7014	116	210	4637	22.08	5/23	4	0	0	33.4	3.97
Solanki, Mauneek	7390	277	208	3846	18.49	7/69	5	1	0	35.5	3.12
Cleary, Simon V	6007	154	192	3935	20.49	4/13	0	0	0	31.3	3.93
Bhan, Ujjwal	5667	174	161	3198	19.86	5/11	4	0	0	35.2	3.39
Leng, Darren	5593	188	158	2998	18.97	7/34	6	3	0	35.4	3.22
Smith, Jay P	5888	143	153	3755	24.54	5/41	1	0	0	38.5	3.83
Palumbo, Adam	5012	135	151	2991	19.81	6/25	2	0	0	33.2	3.58
Vlismas, Michael	4991	115	131	3286	25.08	4/12	0	0	0	38.1	3.95
Shearing, Steven J	4289	132	126	2232	17.71	6/45	1	0	0	34.0	3.12
Cheeseman, Daniel	5140	143	125	2985	23.88	5/21	2	0	0	41.1	3.48
Stace, Andrew P	4504	142	122	2561	20.99	6/30	2	0	0	36.9	3.41
Daquino, Edward	4141	109	114	2408	21.12	4/13	0	0	0	36.3	3.49
Mehdi, Awais	3975	126	112	2115	18.88	5\17	2	0	0	35.5	3.19
McKeig, Donald R	3170	86	89	1903	21.38	6/51	4	0	0	35.6	3.60
Nairn, Joshua G	3760	122	87	2190	25.17	4/7	0	0	0	43.2	3.49
Saxon, Shane	2517	100	79	1283	16.24	6/44	1	0	0	31.9	3.06
Saini, Balwinder	1957	74	69	944	13.68	5/42	1	0	0	28.4	2.89
Rauf, Muhammad B	2071	51	68	1099	16.16	5/29	1	0	0	30.5	3.18
Crew, Mitchell J	2592	81	67	1602	23.91	5/47	1	0	0	38.7	3.71
McNab, Cameron R	2158	33	65	1534	23.60	6/14	3	0	0	33.2	4.27
Harris, Tasman	2021	55	54	1258	23.30	5\76	1	0	0	37.4	3.73
Smith, Kieran E	2086	49	53	1327	25.04	3/20	0	0	0	39.4	3.82
Singh, Khushpal	1709	48	50	940	18.80	6\45	2	0	0	34.2	3.30
Daw, Cameron	1850	46	43	1135	26.40	4/35	0	0	0	43.0	3.68
Dungey, Donald L	1278	11	42	704	16.76	4/11	0	0	0	30.4	3.31
Gill, Vishav	1401	39	40	763	19.08	4\18	0	0	0	35.0	3.27
Lockyer, Matthew	1817	36	39	1240	31.79	4/29	0	0	0	46.6	4.09
McMurray, Clinton	1842	61	37	1090	29.46	3/17	0	0	0	49.8	3.55
Fernandez, Ron G.	1563	40	33	854	25.88	4/40	0	0	0	47.4	3.28
Gray, Laurence	1125	7	29	899	31.00	4/29	0	0	0	38.8	4.79
Singh, Gurvinder	768	19	22	451	20.50	4\36	0	0	0	34.9	3.52
Fanayan, Omid	490	12	18	342	19.00	3/6	0	0	0	27.2	4.19
Kane-Slocombe, Bohen	352	5	16	270	16.88	3\20	0	0	0	22.0	4.60
Krishnamoorthy, Jithu	697	21	16	460	28.75	3/67	0	0	0	43.6	3.96

Player Name	Balls	М	W	Runs	Ave	BB	5WI	7WI	10WM	S/R	E/R
Singh, Avneet	332	16	13	149	11.46	4\25	0	0	0	25.5	2.69
Callis, Elijah	476	2	13	336	25.85	3/27	0	0	0	36.6	4.24
Browne, Campbell	466	9	12	373	31.08	3\25	0	0	0	38.8	4.80
Keyte, Austin A	276	1	11	229	20.82	3\26	0	0	0	25.1	4.98
Kumar, Pardeep	545	18	11	260	23.64	4\23	0	0	0	49.5	2.86
Cairns, Stephen G	209	6	10	130	13.00	4/18	0	0	0	20.9	3.73
Malloy, Thomas	408	15	8	244	30.50	2\21	0	0	0	51.0	3.59
Kalangutkar, Mahendra	385	13	7	238	34.00	2/24	0	0	0	55.0	3.71
Curwood, Mitchell	445	4	7	280	40.00	3\50	0	0	0	63.6	3.78
Liddle, Jesse	396	7	7	297	42.43	2/29	0	0	0	56.6	4.50
Abdullah Naveed, Syed Muhammad	130	2	6	90	15.00	3\20	0	0	0	21.7	4.15
Dilshad, Umar	216	4	6	102	17.00	3\21	0	0	0	36.0	2.83
Shejwal, Nikhil	149	3	6	107	17.83	3/19	0	0	0	24.8	4.31
Slocombe, Chris	474	6	6	303	50.50	2\21	0	0	0	79.0	3.84
Welgama, Adeesha	108	4	5	73	14.60	2\17	0	0	0	21.6	4.06
Rana, Harsh	246	4	5	157	31.40	2\23	0	0	0	49.2	3.83
Singh, Varinder	288	8	5	172	34.40	2/31	0	0	0	57.6	3.58
Taylor, David	110	1	4	94	23.50	2/34	0	0	0	27.5	5.13
Shekar, Nikhil	150	1	4	117	29.25	3/26	0	0	0	37.5	4.68
Taylor, Ashton	128	1	3	100	33.33	2\25	0	0	0	42.7	4.69
Musitano, Jesse	132	0	3	143	47.67	1\9	0	0	0	44.0	6.50
Watson, Thomas	192	2	3	171	57.00	1/6	0	0	0	64.0	5.34
Saxon, Tate	66	0	2	40	20.00	2\19	0	0	0	33.0	3.64
Pun, Pawan	62	0	2	56	28.00	1\21	0	0	0	31.0	5.42
Umair, Umair	72	0	2	72	36.00	2\48	0	0	0	36.0	6.00
Mehmood, Huzefa	96	0	2	90	45.00	1\27	0	0	0	48.0	5.63
Hasan, Mahmud	18	0	1	12	12.00	1\12	0	0	0	18.0	4.00
Vlismas, Tom	66	2	1	37	37.00	1/20	0	0	0	66.0	3.36
Roberts, Ben	60	1	1	41	41.00	1\34	0	0	0	60.0	4.10
Singh, Manvir	54	0	1	47	47.00	1/20	0	0	0	54.0	5.22
Hunwick, Manuel	90	1	1	52	52.00	1/15	0	0	0	90.0	3.47
Humayun, Raja	78	0	1	86	86.00	1\25	0	0	0	78.0	6.62
Beaucasin, Michael	96	1	1	87	87.00	1/26	0	0	0	96.0	5.44
Cleary, Jack	6	0	0	9	NA	0\9	0	0	0	NA	9.00
Bailey, Max	24	0	0	11	NA	0\11	0	0	0	NA	2.75
Hasan, Mahedi	12	0	0	16	NA	0\0	0	0	0	NA	8.00
Baig, Ali Taimoor	18	0	0	20	NA	0\20	0	0	0	NA	6.67
Dhillon, Simar	42	1	0	20	NA	0\0	0	0	0	NA	2.86
Kaseke, Samuel	18	0	0	36	NA	0/3	0	0	0	NA	12.00
Banerjee, Bobby	30	0	0	41	NA	0/18	0	0	0	NA	8.20
Ruthenberg, Scott A	30	0	0	41		0\11	0	0	0	NA	8.20
Chauhan, Gauravsingh	66	0	0	70	NA	0\0	0	0	0	NA	6.36
Marlborough, Jason	114	2	0	79	NA	0/3	0	0	0	NA	4.16

Milestones Achieved

Milestone	Player	Grade	Date	Opponent
250 Matches	Peter Smith	OD4	4/11/2023	Western Suburbs
250 Matches	Omid Fanayan	1st	11/02/2024	Murdoch University Melville
200 Matches	Cameron McNab	OD4	11/11/2023	Whitfords
150 Matches	Mauneek Solanki	3rd	18/11/2023	Wembley
150 Matches	Jay Smith	OD4	17/02/2024	North Beach Carine
100 Matches	Cameron Daw	1st	28/10/2023	Swanbourne
100 Matches	Matthew Lockyer	1st	9/12/2023	Swan Valley
100 Matches	Andrew Stace	3rd	11/02/2024	Wembley
50 Matches	Mitchell Crew	1st	11/02/2024	Murdoch University Melville
6500 Runs	Tony Magill	OD4	3/02/2024	Western Suburbs
6000 Runs	Omid Fanayan	1st	24/02/2024	Bassendean
3000 Runs	Simon Cleary	OD4	10/02/2024	Bassendean
3000 Runs	Donald McKeig	OD4	2/03/2024	Balcatta
2000 Runs	Cameron McNab	OD4	11/11/2023	Whitfords
2000 Runs	Kieran Smith	5th	28/10/2023	Bedford Morley
1500 Runs	Awais Mehdi	1st	14/10/2023	Kalamunda
1500 Runs	Manuel Hunwick	1st	2/03/2024	Kalamunda
1000 Runs	Andrew Stace	5th	14/10/2023	Subiaco Marist
1000 Runs	Gurvinder Singh	3rd	24/02/2024	Bassendean
500 Runs	Adam Palumbo	1st	14/10/2023	Kalamunda
500 Runs	Austin Keyte	5th	2/12/2023	Western Suburbs
500 Runs	Jay Smith	OD4	18/11/2023	Kalamunda
200 Wickets	Les Saxon	OD4	18/11/2023	Kalamunda
150 Wickets	Adam Palumbo	1st	9/03/2024	Kalamunda
150 Wickets	Darren Leng	5th	3/02/2024	Subiaco Marist
100 Wickets	Awais Mehdi	1st	18/11/2023	Wembley
50 Wickets	Tasman Harris	1st	2/03/2024	Kalamunda
50 Wickets	Khushpal Singh	3rd	2/03/2024	Kalamunda
100 Catches	Donald McKeig	OD4	2/03/2024	Kalamunda
50 Catches	Austin Keyte	5th	28/10/2023	Bedford Morley
50 Catches	Jay Smith	OD4	3/02/2024	Western Suburbs

Milestones Achievable 2023/24

Milestone	Player	Current	Milestone	Player	Current
300 Matches	Chris Lockyer	290.5	12500 Runs	Lloyd Dungey	12386
250 Matches	Ed Daquino	233.0	4500 Runs	Ed Daquino	4405
200 Matches	Simon Cleary	193.5	3500 Runs	Chris Lockyer	3314
200 Matches	Donald McKeig	191.0	2000 Runs	Cameron Daw	1999
150 Matches	Michael Vlismas	147.5	2000 Runs	Matthew lockyer	1995
150 Matches	Joshua Ericson	146.5	2000 Runs	Michael Vlismas	1844
100 Matches	Adam Palumbo	88.0	2000 Runs	Awais Mehdi	1820
50 Matches	Gurvinder Singh	49.5	2000 Runs	Manuel Hunwick	1549
50 Matches	Jason Marlborough	49.0	1500 Runs	Darren Leng	1290
50 Matches	Clinton mcMurray	48.0	1000 Runs	Travis Keys	954
50 Matches	Manuel Hunwick	47.0	1000 Runs	Michael Beaucasin	888
50 Matches	Muhammad Rauf	43.0	1000 Runs	Balwinder Saini	748
50 Matches	Balwinder Saini	41.0	500 Runs	Daniel Cheeseman	425
50 Matches	Laurence Gray	37.5	500 Runs	Nikhil Shekar	403
			500 Runs	Mitchell Crew	395
			500 Runs	Mahendra Kalangutkar	373
			500 Runs	Jithu Krishnamoorthy	336
600 Wickets	Tony Magill	574	500 Runs	Nikhil Shejwal	324
450 Wickets	Chris Lockyer	436	500 Runs	Bobby Banerjee	311
250 Wickets	Peter Smith	244	500 Runs	Jesse Musitano	311
200 Wickets	Simon Cleary	192	500 Runs	Bohen Kane-Slocombe	282
150 Wickets	Michael viismas	131			
150 Wickets	Daniel Cheeseman	125			
150 Wickets	Andrew Stace	122			
100 Wickets	Donald McKeig	89	150 Catches	Omid Fanayan	144
100 Wickets	Joshua Nairn	87	100 Catches	Steven Shearing	98
50 Wickets	Cameron Daw	43	100 Catches	Gregory Nairn	92
50 Wickets	Vishav Gill	40	100 Catches	Cameron Daw	89
50 Wickets	Matthew Lockyer	39	50 Catches	Matthew Lockyer	49
50 Wickets	Clinton McMurray	37	50 Catches	Daniel Cheeseman	42

WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK OUR SPONSORS:

